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EXECUTIVE SESSION

Friday, July 11, 1975

United ét;éés Senate;

Select Committee to Study Governmcnt§1

Operations with Respect to

Intelliqencévhcgivitiel..

Washington, D. C.

The Committee met, pursuant to notice, at 2105 p.m. in

Room §-407, The Capitol, Senator Frank Church (Chairman) |
presiding; |

Present: Senators Church (presiding), Hart of Michigan,’

‘Mondale, Huddleston, Horgan, Hart of Colorado, Baker Mathias

and Schweiker.

Also present: .William Miller, Staff Director; Frederick
A. O. Schwarz, Jr., Chief Counsel; Curtis R. Smothers, Minority
Counsel; Elizabeth‘Smith, Joseph diGenova, Charles Lombard,
Frederickiuaron, Patrick Shea, Robert Kelley Snd Michael J.

Madigan, Professional Staff Members.




Chairman. All right. The hearing will come to order.,

Mr. McNamara, would you please .stand and take‘the cath.

Mr. McHNanara. é;rely.

i The Chair~an. Do you swear that all of'the testimony you

y are about to -crlve in this proéeeding will'be the truth,

the whole truth and nothing but the truth, so help you é&d?
Mr. McNamara. I do.

Chairman. Mr. Schwarz will commence.

TESTIMONY OF ROBERT 8. McNAMARA

Mr. Schwarz. Mr. McNamara, I understand you have a
i

i preparsd statement. Before making that could I just put a
couple of things on the record.

First, your name and address, if you could.

4
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Mr. McNamara. Robert S. McNamara, 2412 Tracy Place,
tWWashington, D. C. |

Mr. Schwarz. Now, further, as a pr-cedural matter, we
always go through this with all our witnesses and you know
you have the right to counsel -~ a right to counsel.
"' Mr. McNamara. I do.

Mr. Schwarz. And if you want to stop to obtain counsel
at any time you,haQe that right?

Mr. McNamara. I understand.

Mr. Schwarz. - And you also have all of the Constitutiona:
rights, }ncluding those under the Bill of Rights.

1

Mr. McNamara. I read the rules of the Committee and !
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think I am familiar with them.

The Chairman. Your Constitutional rights are not ex-
tended by virtue of any éémmittee action.

(Lauqhterf

The Chairman. But if you do have a prepared statement,
Mr. McNamara. | |

Mr. Schwarz. Do you have extra cépies?

Mr. McNamara. I unfortunately don't. I gave one to the

counsel a few minutes ago. It is a brief statement, three

and a half pages.
The Chairman, Would you commence with the statement?
Mr. McNamara. Yes.

On June 6, Mr. Chalrman, as you will recall, I wrote

4
3
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'to you saying, and 1 quote, "I want you to know that although

I doubt that I have anything to contribute to your investigation
K if your staff or your committee wishes to question me about

my knowledge of the events you are investiquéinq, I will be

very happy to respond.”

My letter w;a written because my name had been associated
in the préss with repeated discussiéns within the Government
in the summer of 1962 of a possible assassination attempt

‘against Premier Castro.

The Chairman. Did you mean to say repeated or

reported discussion?

Mr. McNamara. Beg your pacdon. I meant to say reported.

TOP SECRET
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It seems to me the seriousness of, the rapeated or reported i
!

seriousness of, the cha:ges your committee was examining outweiqhed

any question of the appropriateness of my testifying, given

my obligation as an international civil servant.

B L
‘Tha first thing I want to say is that I have no knowledge

or information of any propé:nl for the assassination of Premier

Castro coming from President Kennedy or Robert Kennedy. In

fact, I would regard such a proposal as totally inconsistent

with everything I know about the two men.

Sacondly, it has been asserted in the press that in a

meeting I attended on August 10, ‘62, with Secretary Rusxk,
John McCone, then Director of Central Intelligence,

and McGeorge Bundy, the question of assassination was raised

and dismissed but ﬁhat shortly after meeting a memorandum

v&é circulated by Major Genéral Edward Lansdale calling for a
numbey of aptiona relating to the situation in Cuba, including
the preparation of contingency plans for Castro's assassina-
tion; that when a copy of the memorandum recahed Mr. McCone

he called me and I agreed with him that an assassination
ugttempt should not be considered and the item was in

fact eliminated from the memorandum.

Other press stories appearing aince my testimony was

scheduled before you have quoted General Lansdale to the

effect he had been requested by Robert F. Kennedy to develo:n

assassination plans for disposing of Castro, and the prbjec!

TOP SECRET
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anvisioned the whole sgpactrum of plans from overthrowing the

Cuban leader to aslaQninating him, although the then Attorney
General it was said never used the word assassination.
Lansdale was reported to have sald he developsd the plans
without the knowledge of myself or Mr. ﬁcCone, but that we
both had become aware of the planning later.

Later news stories state that Lansdale modified his

statemont to any‘“perhaps some place in the plans thers was
somathing to do about the leader who had threatened the
lives of millions of Americans®, and to claim that he, Lansdale,

“ruled out assassination™ because "that is not my bag anyway”.

Since reading these press stories I have tried to recon-

struct the actual sequence of events and I have refreshed my

WaHaBD @ Pauy

recollection from documents in your committee‘'s possession,
frém conversations with other parsons involved, and from a
file memorandum written in 1967 that Mr. McCone was able to
produce for me.

As“I reconstruct it this is what happened.

Following the Bay of Pigs and extending throughout the

spring and summer of '62, there was a good deal of concern

within the U.S5., Government about attempted subversion of Lati:n

ot gt D C 0000

American Governments by the Communist regime in Cuba. To

thwart these attempts the continuing program of covert ac-

410 § ey Steeer. & f

tivities directed against the Castro rcgime was mounted under

the direction of an inter-Agency group. And I want to returu

TOP SECRET
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later to the question of the appropriateness of these actions
beforo compléting my statement.

I believe Gen;?al fL.ansdale had been attached from the
assignment in the Defense Department ¢o serve as Staff
birector of this group beginning somatime in late °61 or
early '62. In August ‘62 several meetings of the group werse
hald, On at least one océus}on principals, including s;cretary
Rusk and myself, were in attendance;

In one or more of the meetings of the group the subject
of assassination of Premier Castro was apparently discussed.
Some nows reports have asserted the subject was ndvanch at
the August 10th meeting in Secretary Rusk's confersnce room
in which I was present, and one necws aoﬁrce agsserts I
raised the subject myself.

The report does not state whether I supported or
opposed such action. 1 have no recollection'of even discuss-
ing the matter.

No one of the senior officlals present at the meesting
with whom I have talked recalls me discussing ft. Mr. McCone'=x
recollection in his file memorandum prepared sometime five
years later, on.Aptil.IA, 1967, is tha; the subject was
probably raised at another meeting in’the Jcs‘conference a day
or two before the meeting I attended.

in any event, apparently everyone agrees the subject wa=

dismissed. It appears, ncvertheless, that General Lansdale

 TOP SECRET
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included a ragquest for contingency plans for the assassination
in the memorandum he later prepared in his capaci;y as

Staff Director to the inger—hqencg group ana uddraﬁsed to

the CIA l.aison officur, ¥i. Har.ey. T 21d nct san the Lane-
dale memorandum when it was prepared and did not learn of

its existence until Mr. McCone talephoﬁed me about it when
1tvwéa brought to his,aﬁtention.

At that time I expressed opposition to any assassination
attampt and I agreed with Mr. McConoe no such planning should
be undertaken. I understand the memorandum was modified. -

I. have no knowledge or information about any other plans
or rreparations for a pogsible assassination attempt against
Premier Castro. |

| I believe now and I think Mr. McCone's memorandum
supports my recollection, that I believed then that the
U.S. Government should not undértake or encourage assassina-
tion openly or secretly as an instrument of national policy
aqatﬁst people with whom we are not at war.

It may be argued that given the extenéive program of

covert action against the Castro_reqime in which the U.S.

‘government was cngaced at the time that itvauld only be @

short term to attempted assassination but I can't accept that
argument on its face. Bribery and industrial sabotage arc
not the same things as murder. But having said that 1 want

to conclude this portion of my statemont by sayihg that I

TOP SECRET




believe we completely misjudged the lerlouinesn of the poten-

tial danger to this country from Cuba and that we overrsacted

accordingly. In fact, I have serious doubts about the
value o;:tho propriety of covert interventinn in the affairs
of another country in almost any situation except as may be
incidental to the completion of‘ésaential intelligence.

Later, perhaps, Mr. Chairman, I would add two points to
this. ' . | |

The Chairman. Mr. McNamara, may I just auk‘befpté you
continue, becguhc the last senﬁence you have read happens to
80 coincide with‘my own ballief that I would like to reread it

and then ask you & guestion concérninq it.

Mr. McNamara. Surely.

a
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The Chairman. In fact, you read, "In.fact, I have serious
doubts about the value or the appropriateness of covert inter-
vention in the affairs of another country in almost any
situation eicept as may be incidental to the completion

essential intelligence.”

Was that your belief at the time you were Secretary of

D¢ 20003

Defense?

Mr, McNamara. No.

T

The Chairman. That has come to be your belief since

that time?

Mr, McNamara. Yes. It is based, frankly, on both partic:-

AT0 Bornt Street 4§

pation in approval of covert action designed to intervene

TOP SECRET

HY 509535 Docld:32423461 Page 11



in the affairs of another country. This statemént is based
both on the fact I did participate in authorizin§ that and in
observing the resultsa whi&h I think were sma%l in relation to
the heavy cost to the country carrying thip out, and p;rtigular—
1y the cost in terms of ~- I am using a.brief séatqment - 1
will exp;nd on this 1f you wigh -~ cost in terms of eroding

the credibility of a Democratic Government with its own people.

The Chairman. Yes.

You don't have to expand on that for my benefit, I

agree with you, but I interrrupted you, Do you want to complete
your statoment?
Mr. McNamara. The remaining points, Mr. Chalirman, I

would prefer to defer until the end and they may not be

Pl
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8

necessary at the tine.

The Chairman. Very well, Mr. Schwarz, then, would you
like to begin the questioning?

Mr. Schwarz. . Mr. McNamara, I want to call your atten-
‘tion to the meeting in August ‘62,

Mr. McNamara. Yes, Qir.

My, Schwarz. And we.havé previously ma}ked and- I will

wginn, 1V (20004

ask Mr. diGenova to put in front of you four documents: the

s

minutes of the August 10, 1962 meeting, wﬁich h&é been marked

N

as Exhibit A.

et Grme

Dues everybody know where these are by now in the boor:.

a:0 ¢

That is at Tah B in the Lansdale book, the section mar i

g TOP SECRET
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Tab 38-B8,

The second marked as Exhibit 2 is Mr. Lansdale's mem-
orandum of August 13, 1§g2 which is at Tab 38-D of the Lans-
dale book.

The third marked as Exhibit 3 the August 14 memorandum
from Mr. Harvey to Mr. Helms.

And finally, marked as Exhibit 4 Mr. McCone's mamorandum

to file of April 14, 1967, which is the second entry at Tab R

S
! of the McNamara book which you have just obtained, the thinner

” book.

i
i

{The documents referrod to wore
markaed McNamara Exhibits Nos. 1.

2, 3 and 4 for identification.)
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Mr., Schwarsg. Going back to your statement ==

Mr. McNamara. Yes, sir.

Mr. Schwarz. Why don't you pull them oue 80 he
them all in front of him,

Going back to your ;%gtemont; Mr. McNamara --

Mr. McNamara. Yes, air.

Mr. Schwarz. == would you state again whether‘YOU have
any present recollection of the subject of assassinations
coming up at the August 10, 1962 mesting?

Mr. McNamara. I have no such recollsction. 1 sﬁould
expand on that to say quite frankly I have no recollection of
the neeting at 'all. And although I referred-to it in my state-

ment, My recollection or my reference, as I indicated, was

o
-5
€
[
€
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based on a reconstruction of'thé evants of the time by refer-
ence to documents that you and your assoclate have shown

me and by conversations with certain of my senior colleagues
who were reported to have been in attendance and by certain

other conversations, including a conversgtion with Mr. McCone

o001

and reference to a memorandum which he had dictated in 1967,

a copy of which he sent me.

i :
Mr. tchwarz. I want to come back to what all those

Wathongten, D €

conversations were.

First, let me make clear what you do or do not now

remember.

450 7 at Qeeeer, S F

Apart from the August 10 meeting, do you now recall the
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subject of assassinations being raised at any meeting?

"Mr., McNamara. I have no recollection of that evar baing
raised in any meeting.

Mr. Schwarz. Didyou ever raise tﬁo subject of assassin-

3

ation, as far as you recall?
Mr. McNamara. I have.no recollaection of raising it at
any tiﬁc; and I have talked to four of the people who attended
the August 10 meeting whqlsaid they had no recollection of
my raising it.
wWhon I‘say that I am aware you have a memorandum from

Mr. Harvey you referred to a moment ago which indicates that

I raised the question on August 10, but I have no recollec-

"tion of doing so.

Senator Mondale. We have hcard from Joﬁn McCone who
said thaf he thought he heard McNamara bring it up:.is
that correct?

Let's review the record.

1 think what we have heard from some of thg participants
is slightly different than what you have said about the main
principals; is that correct?

Do you wané to bring this up in some other -- I thxﬁk
you ought éo know what we have heard and yoh can roact to tha'.

The Chairman. It is my recollection that McCone tost:-
fied that tﬁc subject did come up and he thought that McNama: .

had brought it up.

' TOP SECRET




Senator Mondale. That is right, and Harvey said that.

Mr. Schwarz. Mr. Harvey's memo says that.

Senator Mondale. Did he say'ha heard it in testimony?
The Chairman. Harvey was pr;uent in the madting.
Mr. Schwarz. I think he confirmed his memo.
Can I check on Mr. McCone's testimony for ; mémgnt?
Sen&tor ﬁondalo. Yes, 36 yoq know what he sald.
wWhile he is looking, what did Gdodwln gay?
Mr. Schwarz. Goodwin 18 going to be examined on Cuba.
Senator Mondale. He hasn't talked about that. What

have the others? Do we have any othe; direct testimony?

| Mr. Schwarz. Rusk said --

Sanator Mondale. Said he did not hear it.

€

WARD & Pagsy
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The Chalrman. incidentally, Mr. Secretary, we have no

|

purpose and no intention to try in any way to entrap you or

.
w

any other witness and we would prefer to the best of our

b
¢

recollection and abi}ity to recount to you other testimony we
have received so you can comment on it and help us try to

ascertain what the truth may be.

. DO POOOY

Mr. Schwarz. 1 think I 6ught to say with respect tco

McCone's testimony, at page 33, you asked Senator Mondale,

W gamangtee

who made that suggestion to which you refer in your memo,

and you will recall that McCone's 1967 memo does not attri-

e Strewt ST

bute the suggestion to any particular person.

210 ¢

McCone answered, according to the record it was Mr.
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McNemara accopding ¢o Mr. Harvey's record ==
Senator Mondale: Do you recall who made the suggestion?
Mr. McCone: No, ; can't recallvit from memory. I‘can
only rec&nscruct it from the record.

Senator Mondale. Is that the only referenca?

Mr. Schwarz. I am going ahead and doublechecking

with McCone.
Senator Mondale. Here it is on page 51. He said he

just doesn't know.

Can you testify it was not Saecrotary McNamara?

McCone: . No; it could have been.

“You just don't know?"

4
3
a
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Mr. McCone: "I don't know",

Senator Baker. On page 32 there is another colloquy
on the same polint you might turn'to.

McCone: "I am not sure'that McNamara used the word‘
aashsﬁination, he could have used another word, elimination or

removal. And Mr. HArvey in preparing this memorandum

SOOC N

for Helms, who was then Deputy of Plans and Information usod

(AN ¢

the word assassination rather loosely.”

Might that be the rationale for the situation, might

Vearsiepeer

your vicws =--

.t

o

Mr. McNamara. I don't think it is8 and I think you

should be very careful in concluding that Mr. McCone recalls

Q30 8 ene t

f that I raised the subject at all using the word assasgination
iy
"
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or elimination. The reason I say that, at the risk of
diverting'you for a moment to show you why this is a

mattaer of great importa;ce to me and why I asked for careful
and precise action by this committee, let me say that I

perhaps more than anyone else, other than Robert Kennedy, have
been charged with approving the concept‘and/o: p;anning and/or
action related to_thé assassination of éastro.~ I don't belicve

.1 sver did approve any of those things. I don't believe I

evar suggestad it. None of my seniorvansoclataq whom I

have talked to can reall it. But I have here a set of
clippings from the press in Belgium, Gdrmany, Sweden,
Notherlands, France, Italy and Fngland, which states that 1

did.

o
2
€
'Y
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And 1 have here a statement of the U.S, pfésa, an articly
in the Time Haqnzihe of |August 30, which states that McCone
_and anothér man present, that is to say, at the August 10
meeting} remomber McN;mara raised the question of disposing
of Castro. And it goes on to imply that I did.
"The AP report indicates that Lansdale was my assistant
and presumably actihg under my instructions when he wrote the

momorandum you referred to.

L Waeagion O ( J000)

The New York Times quoting the AP five days later, by

the most unbelievable error, says I wrote the memo to CIA

eat Soegme N

instructing them to plan the assassination.

410 ¢

Now, this {s merious to me as 3n individual. It is much
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serious to the World Bank as an institution as to my

in the Bank.r 8o, I must ask your forebearance today
if I attempt to be unusually precise on mattefu. "And I want
to conclude by saying that because of the Pinme Magazine article
it said McCone remembered, I raised this matier, I called

‘McCone on June 25, and I have given a copy of the memo of

conversation I made after that to members of your staff.

And in tha;_converlacion, after Iirelgtod to McCone everything
I knew up to that point which had come from Belin off the
Rockefeller Commission and the press and others, including

a reference to the Harvey memo and all the rest of this --

the memo is iﬁ front of you, I askad J&hn 1£,h§ could add

to my knowledge what took place during or after the August 10

o
2
«
[
@
]
&
«
L I

‘62 meeting of 54/12 Augmented took place in Dean Rusk's con-
ference room to consider reports.
He remembered the elimination of Castro was discussed
;v during the course of the meeting but does not recall whether or
.not I raised the sdbjéct.

Now, 1 have read the press that McCone states ho re-

. D¢ 000D

that he told me. lle doesn't recall it.

Waaeergter

Senator llart of Michigan. 1 think in the dxchanqe betwe s

~F

Senator Daker and Senator Mondale the point is made by
Mr. McCone he has no memory, that all he {s reconstructina i1u

from the fellow Harvey. This i8 consistent,

L1008 cnt Lorogs,

Mr. McNamara. This is ecxactly my understanding, sir.

TOP SECRET
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The Chairman. That is borne out by the transcript:
Mr. MchmarA. I think the transcript indicated I insisted
asiing this be repeated on the record because I am facino some

very serious problems around the world because of lack of un-

.derstanding of that particular point, and I think misquotcs

of JOhn McCone in Tiya Magazine.

Mr. Schwarz, The most dontemporanooul record, however,
is the Auquntil] memorandum from Mr. Lansdale which, as you
know, tasks Mr. Harvey with developing a paper concerning,
among other thinqs; the liquidation of leaders.

Those words were crossed out.

"Mr. McNamara. = Yos, sir..

Mr. Schwarz. And the August 14 memo about Mr. Harvey
that tells us those werc the words, It says it was foolish
to put it in writing. It says the matter was brought up
at the meeting and was brought up by you.

Now, there isn‘t any evidence that this matter led to
anything. 1Indeed, the CIA in their own study of the whole
Castro assassinatioﬁ matﬁer specifica}ly wrote that the
August 10 mee;ing didn't lead to any of the actual events.

So we arc concerned, it scems, with the Qingle iﬁsue of what
was the attitude toward asgaésination oxpteaaed at the mecting,
because that does bear upon other ultimate questions we have
to deal with. The attitude is important.

Isn't the best evidence of what happened at the meetiny

TOP SECRET




contemporaneous memorandum?

Mr. McNamara. I am sure that written statements carry |

more waight th;n faulty memories. My memory certainly is
faulty over a period. But even the written statement of
Harvey, as I have ssen it -- I do not have a copy of it but I
have seen lt,’your staff showed it to me.

Mr. Schwarz. It is marked as -«

.Mr. McNamara. In advance of tﬁe hearing.

Mr. Schwarz. Marked as Exhibit 3.

Mr. McNamara. Fven the statement of Harvey's memo
doesn't say I proposed assassination of Castro. It says the
question of assaaéination of Castro was raised or was up, to

be precisé.

o
3
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I don't wish to try to read ingo that more than is
appropriate, but it doesn’t say I ﬁroponed it, and I am not
about to say 1 proposed it. I have no'récollection of {¢.
Tﬁe four senior associates I have talked with, Messrs.
Taylor, Bundy, Gilpatric and Rusk, have no recollection of e«
raising it. It is entirely out of character with what I belicve
1 thought at the time and ‘I do not read into that those word:
& statement I did propose it.

‘ Senator Baker. Could I say a word?'

! think paae 33 of the McCone testimony is helpful in

this respect.

As the Chairman says, we are not trying to push anybody

TOP SECRET




in a corner, trapping the witness, we are trying to find the

baseline minimum of what was naia with respect to assassina~
tion or elimination of leaders. My intarpretation of the record
g0 far is that it is ;1leged, and I believe pfovan with good
bovidence, both verbal testimony and documonﬁary avidence,

that the subject proposale came ué at that meeting, butrnot
beyond ﬁhe shadow of a doubt that it was said by the Secretary.

L.et me tell you why I said that.

Page 33 of McCone's testimony is as follows:

"I take it then that according to your best rocollectioh,
the subject of liquidating Castro and possibly other top
Cuban leaders did come up at that meeting and you did take

strong exception to ie?”

WAND B PMipe,

McCone: "Yes."
So it seams clear to me McCone does remember independentl}y
[ ]
the subject coming up.

To continue with McCone's answer:

"I was not alone in that. Mr. Murrow took exception,

OO0 T

1 rememver that very clearly.”

It seems to me the basecline minimum is that apparently

wegrter 0¥ C

the subjoct did come up and was shdt down. We have only the

LA an

.r

remaining question of whether or not the witness before us
now brought it up or somecone else did.

Then the question I will put to Mr. McNamara, do you

B0 B oyt \ooeer

remember it coming up?
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Mr. HéNamar;. I do not remember it coming up.

Mr. Schwarz, One further question I think,was it shot
down or not at the meeting, and in that connection Mr. Lansdale
did send out a memo tasking the CIA?

Do you believe Mr. Lansdale would have sent cut & memor-
andum tasking the CIA to investigat as a contingency liquida-

tion of leaders if the matter had in fact been shot down at

the meeting?

Mr. McNamara. Mr. Schwarz, I would rather not answer

that. 1 have certain knowledge ot‘Mr. Lansdale, General Lansa-
dale, but I would rather not comment upon whether he would ot
not. I will report to you what I know with respect to that memo

based on what Mr. McCone told me what his memo says, but 1

4
2
€
a

.8
8
[

I3
8

would rather not speculate on Lansdale's willingness to in-
dependently suggest that,

The Chairman. Mr. lMcNamara, I think it is important for
the committee to at least have the benefit of bur opinion..
on an issue that ig as central to our inguiry as this, be-
cause we are Eonfronted with a memorandum that lansdale wrote
soon after the meoting in which he .instructs or direcis CIA

to at least inquire into schemes for liquidating foreign leads s

LW gten D€ 20000

wasn't that the term?

« €

Mr. Schwarz. Liquidation -- including liquidation 0Of

leaders.

410 F ol Sivees

The Chairman. Including liquidation of loadors.

TOP SECRET
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wWill you read the whole ;entonce?

Mr. Schw;rz. Y?u have to put the two together. But {t
would read: '

“Papers required from each of you for the Tuesday meeting:
Mr. Harvey, intelligence political (splitting the. regime,in-
cluding quuidation of leaders,)} economic sabotage limited.”

,The Chairman. Do you have that before you?

Mr. McNamara. 1 do.
.The Chairman. Notice at the beginning of this Lansdale
memorandum is the following. The first sentence {s "In com-

pliance with the dosires and guldance expressed in the 10

!

‘August policy meeting of operation MONGOOSE®,

Then he goes on to instruct Mr. Harvey as indicated.

o
3
«
‘A
. e
-]
]
]
]

.
.

Now, we know the words that arc deleted from this

o

memorandum have been since supplicd to the committee, were
including liguidation of leaders.
) Now, {f General Lansdale thought that the group had

given him such authority, that could have becen based upon a mi.-
understanding of thg group's intentions, or it could have hoon
an enlargement of his ;nstrhcfions. We don't know for sure
what it was. But there it is and T think vyou ought to respoun.’
to the gquecstion as hcug you can.

Mr. McNamara. Well, T should tell you that at the mome:n:

. _ f

I am so personally annoyed at General Lansdale for what |1

consider loose and irresponsible and at times contradictory

TOP SECRET
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testimopy in the prese, in the whole matter in the last three or‘
four weeks, I don't feel I can speak in a fair manner with
respect to him and I don’g ;ropose to.
The Chairman. Then can you tell the committee apart
trom'--
Mr. McNamara. I take it those in the room will hold this

in confidence.

Ed Lansdale is a fine human being, I am damn annoyed
at the damage he has done to dead people. I am not an unblased
reporter on BEd Lansdale's motiveu;

The Chairman. I can understand your feeling.

L

o
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But apart from General Lansdale and any feul@ngn you
may have toward him, can you g;ve the committee any explana--
tion, any other explanation of why such words should have
appearea in that?

Mr. McNamara. No, I cannot. It seems to me inconsistent
with what McCone has told me and what your record shows McCone
said and what McCone reports Ed Murrow as having ;aid, and
the genceral tone of the August iO meeting as it has becen
reported to me. I can give you no explanation.

f : - Senator Mondale. Did you say earlier that you had cal.
McCone when you saw the Lansdale memo and obiected to that
language nnd it was then deleted?

Mr. McNamara. No:; I reoported that when 1 read the Time

Magazine report dated June 30, 1975 --

TOP SECRET
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Senator Mondale. Then you called him?
Mr. McNamara. That reported McCone as saying that I or
he recalled that I initiated a suggestidn relating to the

elimination of Castro. I called McCone and at that time he

hy

told me that he had brought this matter to my attention after
he, McCone, had seen the Lansdale memo in 1962, and that he,
McCone, obiected to the language {n the Lanadéle memo , and
McCone reported to me in 1975 that I, too, objected very

strongly and vigorously to it in 1962.

Concurrently with McCone talking to me in 1962, Harvey

was apparently talking to Lansdale, according to McCone,
and as a result of Harvey's discussion with Lansdale the

words were exclised from the memorandum. But in any case

o
2
[
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McCone and I, 8o McCone says, agreed that therélwould be no
action of the kind contemplated by the Lansdale memo, no
plann#nq.of any such action.

~Senator Hart of Colorado. Mr., McNamara, #n refreshing
your own recolléction you rgferred to a conversation, your

recent conversation with Mr. McCone, and in that connection

D¢ 2000}

the fact that he had done a memorandum for the files, I think

you said April 14 or August 14 '67 --

LW stemgten

Mr. McNamara. April 14, I belleve.
Senator Hart of Colorado. Do you know in what connect:. n

he did that memorandum?

10 6 ont Wrper L F

Mr. McNamara. I can relate to you what he
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relating to the memorandum. This ie from & memorandum I
made of my June 23, 1975, converuatioﬁ with him.
( Mr. Schwarz. That is Tab 8 of the McNamara book.
Mr. McNamara. The last paragraph -- if you have coples
of that_in front of you == Item E states in 1967, following a
cé;veraation with Jack Andefaon hald at Ted Kehnedy'l request,
he, Mr. McCone, prepared a memo of convoruaﬁlon which referred

to some of the avents surrounding the August 10, ‘62, meeting:

but that contrary to the impression I had received from

Dillon and others the memo did not refer to ma. - He will

send me a copy of the memo next Monday when he returns to his

I

office in Los Angelos.

That was his recollection on June 25, 1975 when 1 called

4
2

3

[y

Pe——
]

[

- K
.

him, at which time he was in Seattle. The memo was, he
thought, in his office in Los Anqgeles. .

As 1} turns out, he was in error in one respect be-
cause the ﬁemo did refer to me, and when he sent it to me I
aubsequentlyvdiscovered that.

In any case, the origiﬁ of the April 14, 1967, McConce

memo apparently was a conversation ‘he had with Jack Anderson

at the time,

Woamngton 0.0, 20003

Senator Hart of Colorado. Thank you.

ot & T

Senator Morgan. Mr. Chairman,

FITRN)

The Chairman. Sanator Morgan.

4107

Senator Morgan. Mr, McNamara, first lot me preface
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my remark by saying tha{: 1 personally think who raised the
question of assa..ination in.qow not immaterial, but I think
the fact that it has now gaan oatablishea‘to my satisfaction
that the question was raised, that probably meets the needs of
the committee as far as I am concerned and I am not interested
reélly in pointing out or establishing precisely who did or
didn't.

But there is onse poin; th;t‘I would like fo; you to
comment on. |

Following the minutes of the moceting on Augult_xo, we
have a number of memorands which have already baen refotrod
to, and ;s the Chai:man has pointed out, the memofandum of
August 13 from Lansdale, which was juat three days &fter the
meeting, starts off, as our Chairman so well pointed out,

“In compliance with the desires and guidance expressed in
the 10 August policy meeting”.

I note,it seems to me, just three days afterward, it
would be unlikeiy that he would write that into a ﬁemorandum
if he‘did not feclvthut that was actuall& hia‘ihatructiona.
and di{sseminate that memor#ndum.

Then when you go following that memorandum, that is the
one &ou recall that he used the words that were later excisucd.

The very naxt day wa have the Harvey memorandum which
takes General Lansdale to task for raising the question of

assasiination. Hut then he goes on to say that "1 was present
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or "I took @qretul notes on the commants at this meeting on

¢

the point®™, and so on.

~

He says a question of asaassination,-particuiariy of

Fidel Castro, was brought up by:Sacretary McNamara at the
meating of the Special Group, et catera, et cetera, et cetera.

And the last lenténco of a paragraph is *I tock careful

notesa”,

Now, add to that the Inspector General's report that

was made in 1967, which was saven YQara ago, which gsays --

does he haveo a copy of that? It is under Tab C.

The Iﬁapcctor General rcport starts off saying that

Tom Parrott's minutcs of the meeting make no mention of the

o
3
€
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&

subject of assassination. Both McCone and Harvey recall that
AcNamara raised the quqstion or ralsed the subject.

'Harvey's notes taken at the méoting show that
it was also mehé{d;ed‘by Murrow but.the nature of the comment
wasvnqt-recorded, Mr. McCone states in the mémorandum 14 April

'67,Mthat he recalls meetings on 8 or 9 of August in Joint

OO0

Chief;g operation room in Pentagon, and on August 10 in the
sdctioa, ana 80 férth, at one 'of these méetings and McCone
now’rocalls it at JCS the éuqqestioh was made‘thgt top people
in the Cuban regime, including éautro, be liquidated.

Now, this mamorundﬁm was made, as I say, seven,-eight

years ago 1t the time when it seems that Mr. McCone's

10 F ot Street 4§ Wpirangion O

memory would be probably more koen than it i{s at the present
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time.

perhaps you did raise the question?

would indicate that

»

Not a¢ all.

Not at all and I think =-

McNamara.

Mr.

i

end nash 4

cb fols

5

6

Yy P Davas
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Senator Morgan. Would you tell ms why?

Mr. McNamara. Yes, because if yvou wish to put heavy

weight on what happened eight years ago -~ read McCone's

momo of April 14, '67 «-
Senator Morgan. All rigdht, leave that out.
Mr. McNamara. You can't leave it out. That is part of

eight years ago.

Senator Morgan. Let me leave it out for the~pﬁrp0lo

of my question, if you will, pleasoc.
Why would General Lansdale only three days after the
meeting in a mémorandum preparod for qcnefal circulation make

auch’ a statement and then the noxt day Mr. Harvey, the fourth

day after, make such a statement and say that he madé notes

AR & PR

of it.

Mr. McNamara. Well, I am just addressing your question
to me, which, {f I misstated correct me -- your question is

' /

do not those three memoranda support the contention that !
raised the question of assassination. I don't think they do.

Senator torgan. I aqree. I will accept your answer on
that.

Thinking back and just take the two moemoranda made the
third and‘fourth days after the meeting, both of which had
yeneral circulngfon, were not made in secret, weroe not kept

in separate files but gencrally curculated.

For instance, Lansdale's was circulated to Harvey, to *-.
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State Department, to General Benjamin Harris, Defense. Who
was ho?

Mr. McNamara. Ilie must have beaen a representative of
the Joint Chiefs of Staff. I don't rocali him.

Senator Morgan. Lon Wilson.

It seems to me those two memoranda that quickly after

meeting for general circulation would tend to indicate

cartainly i; their minds and according to their notes

you did raise the quostion.

Mr. McNamara. Lansdale's momorandum makes no refarence
to me whatover as having raised the question so -«

Senator Morgan. But it notes the quostion was raised.

Mr . McNamara. But it doesn't indiéate 1 raisod ¢,
and it certainly indicates I support it and not even tha
Harvey Memo indicates I support it. The Harvey memo éimply
says I raised‘thc question., I could have raised the questior
in opposition.

I don't mean to be trying to read inte these statements

words that aren't there, but [ must be vory careful. I have

no recollection of it, my senior associates have no recollcoer-

ion ot it, it is totally inconsistent with my moral standar.

*

how and then.

senator ’lorgan.  Your moral standards have changed a !

now {rom what they were?

Mr. McNamara. Mot my moral standards.

TOP SECRET
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~Senator Morgan. Your willingness to engage in covert

activitey?

Mr. McNamara. But not for moral reasons. For perfectly
practical political recasons and assoclated with the view of
Domecracy. But I don't mean to be nit-picking with you on
this point, but it is a very important p;int to ma, and ihcre
is nothing in the Lansdale memorandum that in any way indi-
cates I raised or supportod tha issuc of assassination. And
the important point, if I may continue, sir, is that I didn't
know of that memo before it was sent out, so McCone says.

When hec brought it to my attention, I immediately agreed

with him there should be no consideration of assassination.

It is unlikely I would have said that then L{f I had becn

P
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in. support of it two days earlier,.

Senator Morgan. IMr. ﬁcNamara, as 1 said carlier, I
think it is really immaterial and I don't mcan to be nit-
picking buc‘I am simply not willing to accept your statement
in the light of the hard evidonce that we have ghat as a
matter of fact you &id not raise it.

Mr. MMcNamara. It may‘bc immaterial to you whether 1
raised §t. It i{sn't immaterial to mé, qentlemen, and i K now

of no hard evidence you have that T sgpportéd asgassination

of Castro.

;

Senator Morgan. No question of supporting it, the quent:

810 € oat Nioeer

of raising the question.
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Mr. McNamara. That is why I haed tﬁe word support,
because the only evidence you have is from a Mr. Harvey
whom ;shfar as I know, I don't know, who saynil raised the
question. That is a long way from éupporting.

| I don't want to jump to the conclusion that I éven
raised i{t, but in any avent thoreiip no evidence you have

that I supported it and it sounds like nit-picking and

1 don't want to waste your time on it, but it {8 not nit-

picking to me, this is my 1ife and I am not about to =-

The Chairman. It doesn't sound like nit-picking to mo,
Mr. McNamara. It is a terribly important point for you. I
think it i8 an important point from the Hank, the institution

you represant, and 1 regrot véry:much that there has been

4
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such an assortment of»st5tement in the press ahout this
matter. We live with that every day but this Cémmittee
has been very careful to avoid leaks.
Mr-. McNamara. You should be proud of it; you have.
Chairman. Thank you.

Mr.chhwarz. I think it hay be helpful in light of

03¢ 20002

the diuéusaion of the meceting to fead into the rocord what

the CIA said, not about who raised it but about what happencd

Yo gt on proe

in connection with it.
Senator Morgan., What are you reading from?

Mr. Schwarz. I'rom Page 118 of the CIA Inspector Cenvra!

AL B sent Corppt, N T

Report.
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' Senator Morgan. We don't have that.v

Mr. Schwarz. It's not in there and this is a two
column set of rather cryﬁtic conclusions that has on the left-
hand cqlumn published detailes or unpublished details, and

on the right-hand column the facts as we know tham.

On this subject the following 1afstated in the left-hand

column unpublished details.

The Chairman. Does the witness have this hefore him?

Mr. Schwari. No, he does not becausc we didn't copy it.
Mr. McNamara. I will_tollqw it orqlly.

Mr. Schwarz. The left-hand column unpublished detall

I

thore was a meétinq at the Department of State in which the

WaRD & PAL

assassination of Castro was discussed. Then under the right-

il

hand column under the heaaing facts as we know them, true,
the subject was rﬁised at a moetin§ at Sfate on 10 Auqust
1962 but it related t0’§ny actualiattemptabéf agsassination.
It did result in MOQGOOSE action memorandum 5y Lansdale
assigning to CIA action for»planniné liquidation of leaders.
~The offgndfnq phrase»was latcr'excrcisea from copies
fo}warded to CIA, State Departmant apd USIA, but the danqger

may have already been done.,

W ot

Senator Schweiker. Mr. Chairman.

AN}

You say, Mr. Soccretary, therc is no cevideonce that sugqgesta

affirmative decision was.mado, yat the memorandum that we ar.

8710 € ot Sirver

talking about was written on the assumption, in fact, the groun
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that you were in did make that decision and did proceed

2 about, and the onl& correction that was made for the record
3 was that it waﬁ corré?ted to the point that they didn't want
4 ﬁ to talk about it but they wére going forward with it.
[ ﬁ That is exactly what the evidence is that we have, and
6 “ while you may contradict the evidence, wa do have evidence .
7 ] of that.
8 ; Mr. McNamara. I am contradicting the ov;dece or 1 am
i 9 ; saying I don't soe any evidence that you have that indicates
.o 1 “ 1 supported assassination of Castro. That is number one.
- 10 Number two: MéCone?s memory apparentyl in ‘67 and

certainly in the memo he wrote in '67 indicates that he stro:nil

—

opposed assassination at the time, and Iiﬁtronqu opposaed

°
"
WARD & P&

2 N

y - planﬁinq for assassination at the time.

0

7 That is in writing before you. I think that is rather

¥

clear evidence that the two of us would not have directed

7

-t

or supported or accepted planning of the assassination of

Castro. I know of no contrary evidence.

roon:

- .Senator Schweiker. The contrary evidence is that they

i

going ahead and planning on that basis and only should the

reference to the planning and operation he deleted, and the

Whopre i

"fact it was on the assumption that that group did support l;,ﬁ

e

the assasaination.,

B0 F aat Sieemer

1 don't want to nit=-pick either but 1 think we ought

keep the record straidhe,
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Mr. McNamara. 1 haven't seen the evidence, to use your
~

phrase, they ware going ahead and planning on that basis.

AS a matter o(rfact, I'se;rd ghe counscl read a statement
from the CIA Inspector General which indicates they were not
going ahoad and planning on'thgt basis,

Numbar ?, McCoﬁa's'objection to the letter was not, or
to the Lansdale momo, was not to the written statement that
thaybshould plan. liis objection was to any planning and
my opjcction‘wus to any planning and his memo maﬁel that very
lcoar. I am relying on his mamory, not mine, but the memo
was written in '67 and is very clear on those pointsa.

ngdtnr Schweikaor. Haven't you seon the larvey memo?
Ha;h’t the staff sﬁcwn yoﬁ the llarvey memo?

Mr. McNamara. I havo scen the Harvey memoc and that
givés no indication that thevméeting 5: August 10 approved
the planniné or the gction to assassinate Castro. It says
in a very ambiquoué way that MéNamara raised the question
unquotc'and doesn't'ihdicate whéther I raised it to dismiss
it, to object to it or to support it.

Senator Schweiker. 1 would like to reread {t.

Upnﬁ receipt of attached memorandum I called -- this i4
Operation | MOUGOOSE . Operation MONGOOSFE as I understand it
was being directed by a man under you, General Lansdale.

My, Mcliamara.- May 1 interrupt you. Lansdale was not
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Senator Schwaiker. ¥Who was he under?

Mr. HMchNamara. iHe was under the Committee, he was working

for tﬁe Interagency Committee. He was n&t taking instructions
Lo ;~.

Senator Schweiker. What role did you have in Operation
MONGOOSE?

ﬁi; McNamara., If I may digress just g_aécohd. I am not
entlrolylclear on the organizational structure at tholtime.
But aﬁ I understand it, there wore several commietoca involved
in EOvcrt actions. One was the 5412 Group. So far as I know

they were not concerned with MONGOOSE. The sacond was tho

!

waWD & PaUL

. Special Group. My understanding of the Spacial Group is

that they were a group responsible for considering countar-

Y

insurgency actions. I was not a mombor of either the 5412 grou:
or Special Group. ‘

Senator Schweiker. He was only a Deputy, a member of
either group?

Mr.‘McNamara, Yes, sir.

isengtor Schweiker. And in fact did represent you?

Mr. McNamara. Yes, did represcnt me, And let me digress
again to say whatever my Deputy did I assume responasibility
for. 1 had ;n extremely close rulationshib with thém. 1 can
not bcling he did anything of any importance they didn't

discuss with me. [ am fully prepared to accept full respon-

sibility for whatever my Doputy did in those two. 1In any

TOP SECRET

.i Gt R e

H¥ 50955 DoclId:32423461 Page 38




event neither one as

MONGOOSE .

Thon there waa’what‘z underet#nd to be a Special Group
Moucoéss. And I am told thgt General Laﬁadélé was acginq as
program direcﬁor for that Special Group. He was taking
diractibna trom»ﬁhat committee and not from me. Dut I am

gorry, sir, I interrupted you.
Senator Schwelker. That is all right. .
I think it is 1mportan€‘to Bet the record streight on

that .

Paragraph four of the memo s8ays: "Upon receipt of
_the attached memorandum I called Lansdale's office and in

his absence pointed ocut to Frank Hand the inadmissibility and

o4
3
[
a
L]
a
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L

sfupidity of putting this type of comment in wriﬁinq in such
a document. I advised Frank Hland as far as CIA was concerned
we would write no document pertaining to this and‘Qould
participate in ﬁo open mecting diacﬁsainq it; I strongly

urged lland to recommend to Lansdale that he excise the phrase

in question from all copies of this meﬁorandun, including

QOON 3

those disseminated to State, Defense and USIA. Shortly therc-

.

afrer Lanadale called back and left the message that he agree @,

LW arhemgtan b

he had done s0.

~E

Now, the point of this whole thing is that he isn‘t
blowing the whistle and saying we agreced not to assassinate

Castro or that wans a misconception, he is saying jusat delete

TOP SECRET
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it ;nd‘delqﬁe'it_in the coﬁy that your office had; but no

reference at all about going wrong or not doing it or what f

all, sc the assumption certainly is very cianrfto the authoriiy-

'of the memo it was to go ahead but not call it that. I don't
-sa& how you:can.aay there is no contra&ictory evidence. You
may diaggrag and say 1t;is wrong, but therdvcartagnly is.

Mr. McNamara. AGain,'I don't’Qant t; be nit-picking.
We ought -to be clear what I am disagreeing with., (a) I am
disagreeing with any atatemunﬁ>that there is evidence tbat
I proposod‘or supported or authorized tho preparation of

plaha or any action relating to tho asmassination -of Castro.
I know of no such evidence. N
. » . '

WABND B PALYL

{b). 1 agree that this language 1n'para§raph four of
Mr. Harvey's mémo of 14 Aqust'is ambiquous. It would be
cohsiﬁtent yith the CIA ﬁavinq prior to August. 10 been
-planninqassAssination,,and it would he consistontvwlththem

continuing to do so aftcrward. But I call your attention to

the fact it .doesn't say that. It states . it only reports to,

§

only relates to the discussion of assassination. It doesn't
84y we are not requesting to discuss it. We a&are going to

go ahecad and do it. I think one has to be very, Very'carv‘u:

in reqdinq this lanquaqe.
: &, .
The Chairman. Senator Schweiker, were you'finished?."
Senator Schweiker. Yes.

The Chairman. 1 think that it may be well to point out
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the delimma that fucel thil‘Committeo;

HWe have ;qceived_your te;timény that youAnt‘no.tiﬁe.
néithg§'at th§ August 10 mee;ihg nor any othar time, ;dvo-
cated or approved, discussed, or undertook to authorize the

assassinat;on¥o£ Cdagrb: is that correct?
© Mr. HcNi@arq. “That is cérfect.
sgnato: paker; Stop a éocodd. Let'l try to deal very

preciscly because I want to listen cnretully.. pilguisad'-;
you 1htopd‘d§bcusaed to be in thare? . .
Mr. McNamara. I have no recollection of ever discussing
Senator Baker. I was relating thnt4ba§k to

disagreement. Surely that is a discussion of {t.
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Mr . Mcﬁamara. Well, T didn't state that I disagrced
it. 1In discussions.

[ ‘ ‘ : ' C
Scnator Baker. I am trying to help, not hurt.

"My, McNamara. I know you are and --

Scnator Baker. Let discuss out and it will make me foo!

‘bctfer.
Mr. McNamara. I would be happier to have discuss out’

because there is evidence from Harvey that I did discuss it

B pat g

and 1 would he happier to have it out too, sir, But,‘I hav.-

A

cewe

no recollection of it and none of my senior»associates have

recollection of it.

evidence from vou:

The Chai:man} We also have received
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senior (sacciatan that théy naver participated in the

authorization of an assassination attempt against Castro

nor ever directed the CIA to undertake such attempts.
We have much tgstimony establishing the chain of command
~wﬁota covert action was concerned, and all ;t'it has been
to-éhéAgffect that th; Special Group or thé Spectal‘croup
Augmented had full chargs of covert operagions, and that in

that chaiﬁ of command any proposal of this charactar or any

4qther’proposdl having to do with covert opsrations being

dirccted against the Castro regime, or against Castro personall-.,
were to bo "laid before the Special Group Auqmon;od and were no-.

to be undertaken except with the authority of that group and .-
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the direction of that group.

liow, at the same timp Qc Rnow from the evidence that
‘the éIA ;aa in fact enéaqed dﬁrinq the period 15 a se;ies [T}
attempts to assassinate Castro. |

Now, you see what we are faced witb is this dilemma.

Either the CIA was a rogue elephant rampaging out of contro!,

b

over which no effective direction was being agiven.in this
nmatter of assassination, or there was some gsecret channel

circumventing the whole structure of command by which the

Mavtongton, D4

]

and certain officials in the CIA were authorized to procee.d

<

with assassination plots and assassination attempts agains:

Castro. Or the third and final point that U can think of

B0 ¢ et Nowet

{8 that somchow thedo officlials of the CTA who ware so

TOP SECRET

HY 50955




engaged misunderstood or misinterpreted their scope of author-

ity. '

Not it is terribly important, if there ie any way

that we can find out which of ﬁhese three points represented
what actually happened. That is the nature, thac is the
quandary.

Now, ia there anythiné that you can tell us that would
assist us in finding an answer to this conqral q;cltion?

Mr . HcNamaré; I can only tell you what will further
youf unocasiness. Because I have stated before and I balieve
today that the CIA was a highly disciplined organization,
fully under the control of senior officials of the governnent,

80 much 80 thit I feel as a sonior official of the government
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1 must assume‘;hc responsibility for the actions of the twn,
putting assassination aside just for the moment. But I ¥now
of no major action taken by CIA during the time I was in the

government that was not properly authorized by senjor officialsu.

And when I say that I want to emphasize also that I believe

~OOn -

with hindsight we authorized actions that were contrary to

™~y

the interest of the Republic but 1 don't want it on the

record that the CIA was uncontrolled, was operating with

 Warhengte-

LN

its own authority and we can be absolved of responsibility
for what CIA 4id, again with cxception of assasaination, aguar:,

which 1 say I never hecard of.

The seccond point you say that you have, you know that 1.

TOP SECRET
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was angaged in a ceries of attempts of agsassination. I

think to use your words. I don't know that. I accept the
fact ﬁhat you do and thaé you have information I was not
aware of. I find that impossible to':jgilc. I just can‘t
understand how it could have happened and I don't a;cept

the thira point, that they operated on the basis of misunder-
standing, because it seems to me the McCone bqnition that heo
was opposed to it, his qlear recollection and 81! written
memo of 1967 that 1 was strongly opposed to {t, his state-
ment that Murrow was opposed, all should eliminate any

point of misunderstanding. 50 [ frankly can't reconcile.

The Chairman. Just to give you some further information.

We also have very ‘hard evidonce that McCone was not told about

wWaARD & Pauy

the assassination efforts dirocted againat Mr. Castro and
that Helms agreed not to ==

Senator Mondale. lHelms and Harvey agreed not to toll

The Chairman. lHelms and Harvey both agreed not to.tell
McCone,
‘Senator Mendale. The other thing that is interesting

in(:hg sequence of some of these events. These attempts

Wpataegliin I3 4

at Castro's live occurred hefore the Auqgust 10 meatin%,
that i3 many of them did know somethinyg was underway long

hefore the August 10th meeting, and the August 10th mectin:,

AI0 ¢ wrt Stiper N §

if you beliceve the worst, simply ordered a paper from the
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CIA on the question of liquidating foreign leaders. It wasn't

an order to liquidate any foreign lecaders. Nor did Harvey

at that meeting advise anybody what he was doing.

S0 wa are bteoented with the possibility that we had some
groo-wheeling,operating on their own. We don't know.

Senator Baker. Could I say a word in that respect?

The Chairman. Yes. Would you like to comment at this
point?

Mr. McNamara. WNo, I will hear the Senator, then try to

oxplain.
Sanator Daker. To haighten your dintross or discomfore

a little more, I know in tho opening lines of the Inspector

o+
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Ganeral's report dated 25 April ‘67 are ﬁhcso == the Committe.
has heard me rocad them before. “"The recbnstruction qf the
Agency's involvemeht and plans to aaaassinste Fidel Castro
is at best an imperfect history. Because of the extremne
sensitivity of the operations being discussed or attempted
as a metter of principle, no officiallrecords were kept of
planning, of approvals nor of implemontatipn.'

S0, you see, in addition to the almost irreconciable

alternatives that we have suggested to you, we have an exti:

+

of policy by CIA that no document should reflect thian, an!

N

implying clearly if pians ware made that we will defy you .o

find them.

810 P vt Worae

Turn to page 130 of IG :eport. What do other componen:®
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of government Rknow about this operation, meaning assaseinations

Quoting from ths IG report. "Former Attorney General

Robert Konnedy was fully briefod by Houston and Edwards on
7 May ‘62. Momorandum confirming the oral briefing was forwarded
to Kennedy on id May '62." The memorandum does not use
‘tﬁe word “assassination,” but there is little room for
'mi;intorprotation of what it meant.
Presumably the original of that momo is still in ﬁha
; ; : o . files of the J;stiée»nopartment. It should ba noted the
briefing of Xonnedy was restricted to Phase I operation which.
had ended about a yoear earlicr. Phaso Il was alréady under
way at the time of the briefinq but Kennedy was not told of it
The Chairman. I think that lattqr part which Scnator

'

Baker was fair enough to include, toqether‘with’some tescirony
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that corroborates the fact, indicates at one point the
Attorney Generai was briefed about Phase 1 of the operation
having to do with an attempt against Castro's life, but was
briefed in such a manner that he was lead to believe that that
was QQor, éhat was over, and was not told at that briefing
that thii was A Phase II, a ﬁew effort then undérway-to
assassinate Castro.

Mr. Mctamara. Mr. Chai{man, May 1 make one comment wit:n
reqpcét to thia sceries of comments?

The Chairman. Yes.

My .. McNamara. It relates to what T think Sonator

'TOP SECRET
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Schweiker raised a momont ago. Didn't Lansdale and Hatvey

receive instructions from the August 10 meeting to deavelop
plans to aaianainato Caqtr;? From what I have jusﬁ heard,
and I had no previous'knowledqe of what T have just he;rﬁ.

it sounds to me that something I still can't conceive wui

was going on, tha the CIA had been planning gananlinatibnl
and perhaps attompting assassinations agalnst C;ntro for some
consido;qblo poeriod of time prior to ﬁuqust'lo. |

The Chairman. That is corroct.

Mr. McNamara. Aaauming'that for the moment it is not
very likely that llarvey and Lansdale wnre taking their in-

structions for planning assassination from the August 10
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meeting, and I think that interprotation should not be
'consideréd--- ,

The Chairman. That is correct.

Mr. McNamara. -- as a likely one.

Senator Schweiker. -I didn't read paragraph 3, but this
right to the point of this issue and not indirect,

The Chairman. What arc you reading from?

Séﬁator Schweiker. The same Auqust 14 memo . This 1is

after the mecting. . It is the hest evidence we have o!

happened four days after and we have nothing that is

cieet N

directly relevant in terms of the historical document.ai:.o..

The yuestion of aususninption, particularly of Fidel

BI0 8wt

Castro, was hbrought up by Secrotary McNamara at tho mootine:
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the Special Group Augmented in Secretary Rusk's office

10 August, it was the obvious consensus at the meating
to a comment by Mr. Ed Mur.ow, that t' e {~ not a subject whlcg
has boen made a matter of official record which ties into
Sanator Bakor'slpoint. I took careful .notes on thabcommontz'
at this meeting on the point tﬁesa notes are four days old
and the Special Group Augment ls’not expacting any written
comments qristudy on this point. We couldn't have more diroct
avidaence unless you had notes.

Mr. McNamara. (a). I have no notes. (b). I think
this ambiquoqs sentenco can he rcad in a varioty of way;.
It can be read that some of us had bequn to haar of .

assassination attempts and weore opposed to {t and wanted {¢
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clarified or we wanted no more talk of it. There are a wholq
serids of interprctations that can be made. What is apparontly
completely clear to you and again to upset me is that there
is evidence thai prior to August 10 the;c were assassination
plans and attempts againsat Castro.

The Chairhan. Oh, ves, going bac” to the Eisenhower
Administration.

.Senntor Mondale. flad you ever heard ahout that?

Mr, McNamara.- I had never heard agbut it and‘I still @i
it difficult to belicve. 1 accept the statement that you hov -

evidence that ia acceptable to you and I share the conclunio:

vou have come to, therefore, but this is totally inconsisten:
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with the whole series of my briefings, one of which is that

the CIA was fully under control of the senior officials of

the government andlthat we, thaerefore, must stand tesbonaible
for whatever important actions'CIA undertook. I hgve £eit
that way, I have said it publicly, I said it as recently as
€0 duys ago, and with the exéaption of assassination, I

still feel that way. I can not reconcile why they would

~

be aétinq on assassination plans or attempts without propof.

authorization.

i
¥

The Chairman. That ia tho question with which we are
faced. There is no doubt hut what the CIA in fact did
engage in a scries of attempts against the life of Castro.

We have all of the evidence. The testimony has beecn confirmen

.
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by CIA;s own.investigaﬁion of the affair. The men who
participated have so testified. The particulars have been
laid‘béfore us involving attemp;s to seccure t#e assistance
of men thought to have been lon; connected with the Mafia.
It is all tﬁ;re. It all,happened.’ And though {t i=s thlnnt
to assume Q.responsibility, you could only have ono, {hn
Pfcﬁidcnthﬁimself could only have one, if he did not direet
the CIA to énqaqe in such activities only in tho broadant
military sunse of a commander who inust assune rosponnibhiiy:e
(Qn the actiéns of his subordinates even if he does not.

order, - even if he has no knowledge of it

Senator Schweiker. I think one other thing we shoul!
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say in fairness to the Bacretary is that yo,mehtioned General

Lansdale, and it is true his testimony is contradictory, and

in tairnega to the Secrotary we should also point ocut that
in his interview with the Washington Star -~ I am,;ryinq to
get a whold of the ono with CBS News.~-

Senator Mondale. Do we have that yet?

Senator Schwelker. No; we are trying to get it by tele-
phone. A

Where he tells a complaetely differont story ghan he
told our committae. H& does not rofor to you. He refors
in this interviaw to Robort Kennedy. So I think when we

talk about General Lansadale we should make clear, Goneral

Lansdale in this interviow does not in any way implicate
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you.
Senator Mondale.  Then Lansdale before us said the story
wags cockeyed, he hadn't sald that. So I don‘t know.
Mr. Mclamara. On the Lansdale matter, I dén't want to
.8speculate on his mo;ives or what he would do or wouldn't o

without authdrity. 1 would repecat to you only two points.

(a). That your staff showed me a memo indicating he had been

dutached from the assigmient to the Pertagon, in sometime,

Wt

! forqget whether it was late '61 or carly ‘62 to work for tho
account of one of these committees and, therefore, while ho

miaht still have carried the title Assistant Secrctary ol

B108 cat Nroewt N E

Defense, he was not taking instructions from the Secrotary
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Defense during the poriod we are discussing, and secondly,
I will report a convarsation I had with General Lansdale,
simply referring to notes 1 &ade at the tims,

The Chalrman. Wheﬁ did this take place?

Mi. McNamara. I am just trying to f4ind the exact date.
It was in reference to one of these newspaper articles.
Give me a moment to find the particular reference. |

A fow wocks ago on the issue of whom he received his

inastructions from.

On the J0th of May, two convofsations in the laﬁo day.
This.is bocause of a most unusual situation but let me rofor
to that becuasc it relatos to this. It also shows my
problem.

On May 24, the AP and Washington Star reported telaginq
to the August iO meeting, that I had been thera, and that

it then says, AP says, whilc one source who has seéen the

minutes said the subject was immediately dismissed, i.e.,

"planning of assassination of Castro, two sources say a memo

was written two days later and by assistant to thgn Secrotar:y
of Drfensce McNamara dirccting the CIA to develop contingency
plans for a possible asnassiﬁation of the Cuﬁqn leader.

By the most amazing error, six déys la;cr the:ﬂengory
Times in an article on the Mafia and the CIA, buried 'Quop‘
in the article, statces, quoting the AP: "The Rockefeller

Commiassion who had obtained minutes of a meeting on Auqust
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attended by the Becretary.of Defense McNamara, Rusk, McCone,
ﬁundy. the meeting,” the AP reports said, ”;pcludad
discussion of killinqﬁﬁr. Castro.” One source told the AP
the matﬁer was immediately dismissed but the wire service
quoted two other sources. This is the important point. :The
yiro-nervice; AP, quoted two other sourced who said a memo
was'wfitton two days later by McNamara direcging the CIA to
prepare contingency plans for the elimination of Castro.
| Neodless to say, when I read that 1 wai deeply upsot.
Lot me complete thia, if I may, Mr. Schwaiker, then come
back because this is a complote misstatemont of what the
AP said; .
I was concerned encugh when [ read the AP because the
implication was that Lanadale wrote the memoréndum under
my direction, as Assistant ;o McNamara he must have been
reporting to me, he musé have takan instructions from me and,
therefore, I was reebonaible for Lansdale's meﬁo. But I have
lcarned enough about thia'kindvof problem to know that to
try to dct thig poing cleared was going to make a two=day
story out of a oﬁe, go frankly, I(d;dn't rccail theVAP on v
On the 30th of May we qet”thia kind of story. I was 8O uju
I called Hiorrick, uhddfbwhose byline thisg appearnd..and
sought to correct it, and he was shocked wﬁen I read it to

him. e hadn't head the printed version of the story. iHe

said that is not the story I filed. The AP made clear you
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you didn't write it, Lansdale wrote it. I have to talk to

my editors. And he talked to them and called me back and

said it is & horribla error and we will correct it, and I

‘don't know whether they have or not, 1 haven't secen a correction.

-But assume for a minute they have. I said when you correct

it correct the impression Lansdale wrote the memo under my
‘1ﬁntruction because ho was not operating for me at the timo..
f learnad,thia in the ;nﬁerim. - Horrick said no, we can't
correct:thut. wo‘can only cor;ect our mi:ﬁudto of ‘the AP.
1 said correct that and I will talk to thovAP; netoretx
talk‘tovthelAP to be damned sure I was rlth, because my
memory'in_very bad ahout this‘period, I cnlled thrac?peoplc.
i callad Max‘T;ylor, Roswell Gilpatric and Lansdale to find
out who 'Lansdale worked for and who hé was taking insiructionn
from at Lhc.;lme, and it was wi;h respect to that I will now
Answet your qﬁeskion.

My call to Laﬁsdalc, I. made two calls to Lansdale .on May
30, aﬁd my note says, in answer to my question, Ldnsdale
said he was not working for me at the tdmo of”che August 10!
‘62 mOcting, but then 1 would‘riphér noﬁ say what else he .
said heéaunﬁ i think it {é wrong, for soméﬁody elac;'and 1
érobcd him oﬁ it nhd h; said not exactly something .clae, and
1 probed him and.qotqaomcthinq clse later on {n the same dav

called AP and reported. all this to them except I said that

just wanted to make clear Lansdale was not working for me o
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taking instructions from ma. They said they would report
that, correct the migstatement, correct the statemsnt. But

when they reported that they would have to report their source

for the story. And I said I don‘t give a damn, report your

. source. By the way, who was it? They said it was Lansdale.

I said you had be;ter.damned wall éet bn the telephons and
talk to Lansdale becausc I just talked to him and he said I
was not instruéting him at the time. 1 said, furthermore,
when you call Lansdale and you ask him whother he was

taking instructions from me with respoct to that memorandum,
if he lcavos you with any doubt on the matter, you call me
hack becauso 1 want to sit down with the two of you in porson
that afterncon and get this straiqhtcnod'uut. I am quite
clear Lansdale was not working for me,vwasn'thgakiﬁq instruct-
ions from me, 1 didn't have a damn thing to do with the mémo .
and I don't want any misunderstanding on ie. I am.nqt trying
to hand it on Lansdale, I wgnt to make this clear, 1 want
t&_makc it perfectly clear ho wasn't working for mo.

‘that was about three o'clock on Friday afternoon.

heard nothing more of it.

I would just as soon hqvc this off the record.
The Chalirman. Veory well.,

(Dichssion off the record.)

Soenstor Schweiler. O the record.,

4r. Mclamara, who did Goneral Lansdalo work for? Can
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you clear that up for us?

Mr. McNamara. The piece of paper that your staff showed
ma indicates that uomotime,pI think it is in the latter part
of '61l, at White House direction, he was assigned to work for
an interagency group that was planning and perhaplvauthorizinq
covert action against the Government of Cuba.

Senator'Schwﬁiker. Who would he have rcpotﬁad to?

Mr. @cNamara. Ite would_have reperted to the'Chﬁirman of

group and the group itself.

Senator Schweliker. That would have boen whom?

Mr. McMamara. Well, you have the evidence much better

I. |

The Chairman. Né have a record.

¢

Mr. McNamara. I am not trying to evade {t, I.am con-
fused about ﬁhcbgroups and I don't have it clear in my mind
how theyvure organized.. I wasn't chairman of the group and
he wasn't taking instruction from me and he clearly understa: i1
that or recalls it,

The Chairman. Ir. Schwarz.

Sundgor ﬂﬁker. Just a minute.

Sc¢nator Schwéikcr. May counscl tell us who was chajthL
of the group?

Mr, Schwarz. General Maxwell Taylnri

Senator 'ondale. Special Group Augmented, and Taylor

was the head of {t.
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Senator Baker. , Mr. MoNamara, tell us who tho;o people f

2 | were that told you who Lansdale worked for and who they claimed!

& -he worked for.
4 Mr. McNamara. I talked to Max Taylor or Roswell Gil-

5 ﬁ patricfand to Ed Lansdale himself. The three of them, before

6 I cal;ed the AP, and the reason I did, I was going to ask the
7 ; ncwlpaﬁoxa to correct my statement, what I thought was a mis-
8 J statemant. '
: ' 9 é- Senator Baker. Who did they laylhc worked for?
;- '].'g Mr. McNamara. Well, I would rather leave it that thoy’
€. s said he didn't work for me.
~-§ 2 Senator Bakef. No, no.
.- e
‘Cg I Mr. McNamara. Max Taylor tole me he worked for him. !
&
C 14 don't want to draw Max Taylor into this.
- - The Chairman. Geperal Taylor told us the same thina.
:‘ or Mr. McNamara. All right.

o Senator Schweiker. He has been here. ‘

The Chairman. He told us that.

Mr. Mcuumara. I am not trying to hroaden the net. !

.

. don't want to hlackon anybody.

.Senator Baker. We don't want to hlacken anybody . Wwhe

- " elae, if ényhody7 . 2|

Mr. cMamara. Well, all I can tell you, Max Told me t!a’

. l.ansdale worked for him at the time. PRos Gilpatric told no

that it was his undaerstanding he wdfked for Max at the time.
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In any case, he didn't work for me. That was the thing I
wanted in anﬁ I wasn't as careful that afternoon to tind out
who he did work for. '%o be damn sure he didn't work for me
and Lansdale told me he didn't work for me. Well, the Lansdale
story I don't want to repea:f

Senator Baker. I would like you to repeat it¢.

Mr. McNamara. ‘I would rather not because It was two

different stories. It was just a hock of a mess and this
is what lead to this damn CIA, I mean CBS roport that eveniny.

It just got all screwed up and it is still a mess in the

praess. I got hack to my office last Monday morning and my

secretary -- I had_beén out of town on tho weekend ~-- my
secretary put on my dcsg, 1 guess it is alwashlng;on Star
Report, headline -- you undoubtedly have seen it, but the
headline of last Friday, you can see it from where you arc.
And this indicated July 3, whatever that would have baen,
the end of last weck. "LANSDALE NAMES RFK IN CASTRO PiDT".

The Chairman. I know, I am aware of that story, we
questioncd Lansdale about it.

Mr. Mctiamara. You want me to talk ahbout Lansdale.
don't want to talk about Lansdale. 1 don't want to repeat
.u lot of erroncous information.

e Chairman. Mr. Mctlamara, let me just say this. |
One of the prohlems we have {8 to ovaluate the tﬁstlmony o

that GCenoral Lansdale has given this Committea. The
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credibility of Lansdale as a witness {s one of the issues baforr
us. Now, I think that S8enator Baker's question is 'portiz;xent g
baecausoe what Lansdale é;ld you bears upon his credibility.
lle has been bafore us, wo know what he has told us, and we

have had various apprqisalz given this Committee of Lansdale

by pecple who know him very well. He claims he has boen

‘misquoted in tho press. In unsworn testimony he did not

»1 -~ .’
wARD 6 FAUL
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charge Robert Kennedy with having given him inatructions as
to assassinate Castro.

Now, that is the situation. If you could tell us

Py

what he told you it would holp us in our avaluation of the

testimony he has given tho Committcee.

o AR

Senator Baker. Thank you very nmuch,

i

Pk

Let me simply say for Mr, McNAmara, let me make a
statement that 1 think the Committce fully‘underntanda but
I want him to understand.

‘In the course of my career in the Senate, 1 have novc}
been involved in a situation of such great sehsitivity as
this situation. 1In the course of this inquiry I think one
of the most romarkable attfibutcs of Lhis Committce has bee:n
itﬁ‘caln in the fact of coofdinated circumstance unfolding
and unlikely pafadox that"abpcar bctoru'us.' ! think that ecver -
member of the Committee will agqran that no effort has becn
made so far tu-sully the rcpptdtion of any living or deat

and that the temptation to do so for partisah,purposes has
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bsen totally and éompletely and effaectually resisted. No
one is attempting to do that now. The committee knows: it and

I wantfto know it.

Mr. Chairman, I would like the witnoss to d@awof4the
question,
;Mr. ﬁcNamaru.' I have tried not to aullf anyona'- tapu—
‘“tation and I haven't commented to chc press cxcopt my own

reputation being aullied, and one of the reasons I haven t

is that until the full atory getu’out. éxplanutions‘ot
partial partisan {s bound to stimulate other partisan respon-

‘ses and it simply pérpetuates' this speculation about
v :

indivisuals, some of them dead, and others incapable of

defendinq themselves. So I have been vory cnrefui what I
) T '
have said.

o
-3
Ll
[y
L]
)
[ 4
«
&

‘Now, I will answer your questions, since you know morc

than I do already about Lansdale, I think in thiu_situaiion.

But in answer to my question, to him as to whom he worx::

for; he said ho worked for a commi ttee and the chairman of
thcvqommit:cu, but this Qéq only:af;ef ; qskgd him abhout thr
mcmo.relgtinqitolthu August>10 diécussidﬁ that was referre.!
to in the preﬁs as statiﬁq that Lansdale ‘asked CIA go;prcﬁnr-

s

an assassination plan. !-snid”who gave you‘the fnatruction.

§

ot

to prepare that memo and his reply to me was the President.

And 1 said now, Ed, don't tell me that. Are you suggesti:n:

£30F er S0

that you were in the presence of Ehe Preasident and he gave -
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that instruction? 1I said I don't balisve it.

Ncw; this is to disagrec a gacond., That was a telephone

qall." I know Lansdale well. The last time I saw Lansdale
personglly, to the best of my knowledge, was in Saigon.
Ellsberg was wiﬁh him, civilian and dreeged in combat fatligues
with a 45 calibar piqtol on hil helt and two of them were
playing God knows what gamas,

I haven't seen him from then .to now. So I tracked him
'down to raisoc this question. And he said, in response toO-
who authorized that memo -~ he said tho President. So I sai:,
Ed, don't kid me now. I can‘t heliove that you were in the
prasonce of the Prcnidont and ho authorized you to send that

memo to CIA. Yo said, no, that wasn't exactly it. I said

o
2
.
[Y
. @
8
]
L
S

goddamn, tell‘mc exactly what it was. Don't tell me it was
the President. I am not frying to put words in your mouth.
i want to know what happened. The first thing I have got
to get clear, it waaﬁ't me, and hexaaid that {8 clear, it
wasn't you, and ﬁhe second thing I have got to qet'clear,
you weren't working for me. e said that is clear, I was
working for the committee and the Chairman, and thoe third
thing T want to got, who did authorize vou to do it? He
said, okay, it wasn't the Presidunt. I Qaid who was it.

e natd -- éhin {8 whero it ot vaque -- woll it waan't the

President. I'inally I dropped it. This i3 all on the talce-

phone. 8o I dropped jt. 1 got it clear it waan't me and
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it waan't1thé Praesident. And then I went back to the AP,

and it was at that point the AP said woll their authorlty for

printing in effeét ho was my Assistant nhd I.authoiizcd him, 1
sald you had better darn well get him on the telephone,

‘which is what they did, and this is Qhat 1ntervenod batween
three o'clock aaa the time Etholicalled my wife and my wife
called me. Threoe hours fourty-five minutes lator AP went
back on Lansdale aﬁd according to AP Lanadale in a'aenso
gave tham the same,ppint, the Prosidont authorized {t.

Said ‘it was u;timatuly the Prdsidcn;. The AP reporter was
smart enough to know that is unlikely, not really the

President, it was a high intermediary. At this point you

”
3
@
&
. @
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[
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8

qet two stprics. Tt may be two diffcerent reporters. One of
them said was the high intermediary McGeorge Bundy, and Lansdal.
said no, it wasn't McCeorge Bundy, it was higher than that.

And the reporter said well, I guess the only person higher
than'that‘could have ﬁccn‘Robcrt Yenncdy. 1s it a fair
assumption it was him? And Lansdale said that is a -- I am

‘not quite certain now the oxabt‘WO:dé, but sométhing,

well that is a cunclusion one could draw, or soﬁe such thin-

ag that, and it was from that that the €49 qgot that story

L3

that night at 7 o'clock on the Cronkite Show.

«

et

This {8 what has bo¢en going on, uenilnmen, an explanat

810 8 et

of my reluctance to spcak to you.

I don’'t want Eo sully Lansdale. 1 sure as hell don't
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want to sully Lansdale. I sure as hell don't want dead
poople --

The Chairman. We inow what has been going on, Mr.
McNamara, and we have heard Mr. Lansdale's testimony under
cath that it was not Bobby Kennedy and that he was
misconstruad in the press.

All right, Mr. Schwarz, would You continug with the
quostioning.

Mr. Schwarz. Would you lock at the Exhibit 1; again,
whichAare minutes of the meeting of August 10, and resd
into the reccord from the page 2 as far as this is at 38 B
gn.thc tansdalo nopk == what is reported on a subjoct that
is not assassination, what is reported that.you sald on
another subiject.

Mr. Mclamara. VYea, pargqraph 5 on page 2 of the mamo
indicates tﬁat discussion then turned to the objectives. of
the MONGOOSL program. McNamara questioned whether we can nol
scparate the building up of agent assets within Cuba from
action that would hurt_thc 5. in the eyes of the world
opinion.>AThis lcad to thé suggestion by fenoral Taylor we
should consider chanqinﬁ the overall ijcc;xvc from one of
overthrowing the Cdstro regime to one of bausing its visible
faulure,

Mr. Schwarz. 1t suggescs you were concernad about

something, you wantad the U.5. not to do things that woul.!
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hurt it in the eyes of the world opinion.

Do you have any recollection whatsoever what you had
in mind? —

Mr. McNamara. Ivdon'c. I believe by August 10, 1962
that the Bay of Pigs opqration was a total dlsaatef, an error
in every sense of the word, and certainly would have
opposed any military actioﬁ of that kind. As & matter of
fact, 60 days attor.that August 10 mee£1nq, during :he'Cuban
missilo crieis, I strongly opposed military intervention in
Cuba bacause I thought it would kill several thousand
Cubans, kill several thogsand Americans, run the risk of
Soviet responsc in some arca of the world and dangyer the
U.8. in the ecyes of the yorld opfnion. So Sy this time [
had learned the error of my support of the Bay of Pigs of
4 year and a half ecarlier and I was quite conscious of the
desirability of avoiding actions that would hurt tﬂe u.S.,
but quite fraﬁkly, 1 hgve'no recollection of what those
actions were. |

HMr.Schwarz. In the MONCOOSE proqram, it is corruect,

is it not, that the MONGOOSE program was a program which wa:

fully authorized by the President?
R ! - :
Mr. Mclamara. [ believe so.
Lat me atart out adgain, You showed me or one of your

ansociates showed me a mere late 1961 establishing an origi:.

structure for carrying out what was later called the MONGO)::
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program. I don’t know whether tho memo referred to it as
such and I am sure, thetefore, that the program in the sense
of the original structure and uction to consider what could

be done to weaken the Cuban regime was authorized by the

Proiiddnt. I don't wish to imply that whatover actions we

;ook; and I haQe iosf rocol%ection what thay'vera'-- I
Vdcﬁ't w&nt ﬁo imply.ova:y one o!‘théug individual hdtlons
was authorized by the President. I doubt {t vor& much,
Mr{ Schwarz. Was a program to ovorth:ow'tho cgatgd
regime authorized?
Mr. McNamar&. f think onc would phrﬁau it somewhat
definitely. T think aﬁprogynm to w#akcn the Cnst;o rgqinéﬂ

] with tho hope that it would bevoyerthrown was authorizaed.

.
2
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1: 1 think that was the objective.

I tried to recall as best I can what the objectivc was
and I think that is the best exprnsaion of it.

Mr. Schwarz. There 15 a memorandum which is AAted
Apfil 13, '62, it in.thewfaylor hook‘qénefglly here or not?

Senator Moryan. WNo.

.Hg.hchwarzf‘ I can rqad the whole ghinﬁ inéo tho reocor
Ituxs A mcﬁo?andum from Maxwell D, Tuy}é{ for_tﬁu rcédzd
Abril 13; '62. Subject: Oﬁeration MouﬁOOSE, and it rcfn(u
to you, Mr. ééérétafy, and I would ljie to ask you to gxﬁhsn.
1f you can; what you understand thd position attributod to

to bhe after it had been read into the record,
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"On April 13, General Taylor discussed with higher

authority the MONGOOSE meeting of April 11 and 12 reporting

the feeling of Secretary Rusk and McNamara that the MONGOOSE

program should have no targét dats. Taylor pointed out the
pfobablo personnel problems which would arise if the achedulc
ware goﬁpletoly indefinite. |
"Taylor was informed that we would have to live with the
consequencos of no date, doing the best we can to bolster
motivation. Taylor commented that we can probably carry
out the first phase aslplanned with the review of the
situntioq about August 1.
"Higher authority favors a strong of fort to roecruit

Cubans for the U.S. Army. He was told that a now look is

4 -
3
a
8
a
[
[
«
L

being taken and that by lower administration standards we
can do better than in the past.”

Now, what do you understand the statement attributed to
you and Secrctary Ruﬁk that the MONGOOSE program shoula have
no tarqget date to mean?

Mp. Mcliamara. Well may I give a rather long answer to
this, Mr. Chairman, ;o try;to cxplain what I think it meant?

I want to qo bhack to thé Bay of Pigs.

The Kennedy Administration gome 990 daysfhftor 1 came i1

office was confronted with a need to docise whothor to procoeds:

N

with or disban the operation that later became known as Bay

of Pigs.,
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I and others recommended to the President we proceed

with it. Thore was no opposition from anyone in a senior

vpoaitlon.that,the President counscled with that I am aware

of other than Senatgr Fulbright, and we were all wrong, it
was a clear error. This became apparent to some of us
shortly afterwards. It cartainly wasn't apparent prior to
tho time hut Lf became apparent shortly afterward.

Dospito our feeling that it was a sorious error, there

was alsoc an opposing force influencing us, because during
that period from the Bay of Pigs until this dato of 13
April 1962, my recollcction i3 thore wore continued efforts

by the Cuban Government to subvert the eastablished government -

elsowhere in . the hemisphere. 1 think I am riqhé, I may be

*
2
a
[
@
-]
8
e
L

wrong on the date, but I think I am right there were actually
efforts to assassinate Betancourt, the President of Vempzucla
and at the time, for example, 80 we were very disturbed abou-
1t; The.President wasivery disturbed about it, ‘
Lut I think what you sece recflected in this memo of
April 13 i8 a fevling on Dean Rusk's nart and minn that we
should have léarncd something from the Pav of Pigs, we shog!l
understand that 1t wasn't pbs;iblo to, by military action
~and vrohbably not hy others and certainly not by a fixed
date, which ia the point of this memo., It was certainly

not posaible by o fixed date to so weaken the Governmoent »

Castru as to insurc {ts overthrow, and it would be dangero-

TOP SECRET

HY 50955 DocId:32423461 Page 66



‘So I think you can read in the memo i{n our opinibn to have
a ti#ed date that is kind of objective, it is ﬁhat kind of
situation that lead to the ﬁiaerablq failure in the Day of
Pigs. 'This ls ghe way I 1nterpretéq'thiarand I submit as
cviddnce_}n uuppért of .that the action we took in October of
‘62 in reéﬁonae to wh;t ghen was A very sorious problem of

tho nctuqf introduction of missiles and nuclear warheads

on the Ia1§ of Cuba.. A-limitedaction that is to say,

a limitod resﬁonpe.;#.ahould say, to the actlénf

Mr, Schw;rz. . Would you put before the witnoss the
document from HcNaﬁa#a Tab N, which is some more rocord of
ihp NSC standing group meeting No. 2/63, Ap;il 23, 1963.

After this I am going to have just ono more question,

o
-2
€
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L]
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&

aftcr this memo. .

‘Yog Qrc cited, Mr. McNamara, as stating after;Mr. Bundy
presented ; memorandum of rcally before a memorandum was
diacussed; you arc indicated as taking thg}position that
before the group should discuss the suhstgnce you should
cons;dcf‘whctﬁer thn‘ﬁrusont pdlicy would produce a major
Cban(;c,»"‘Ix\d that '?!x':. Castro's pQS"itio.n (&Vk_\r the shortter!tx
would imfrove if tho>U.S. took no additioﬁay.aqtionﬂ.

"He made clnnrhﬁis belicf that elimian;ion of the éanl:»
reqime wan  a requirement and that if others agreed our

prcsunL‘pnlicy would ndL result in its downfall we should

develop a program for approval which would produce chanaes
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acceptable to us.
"The program should aim at creating such a situation of

disaidents within Cuba an té allow U.8. to uss force in

support of anti-Castro forces without leading to retaliation
by the USSR or the wast.”

And I call your attention further to the proposed threoe
studies by the Attorney Gencral on the toliowinq page, which
include as astudy (a) a listing of measures which would

take following a contingoncy such as death of Castro or

shooring down of the U-2.
Tho committece has had lots of instances of language such
a8 elimination of tho Castro regime.

How, (a). did you take the position reflected there?

P
2
L
[
L
-]
3
L
8

(b}, does what you say there, to the best of your
recollection, includé assassinations as a tactic? If not,
why not?

Mr,'McNamara.’ This is the first time 1 can recall secing
this memo in many years, and first let me get cloar on the
date. 1 can't belicve this date is correct, April 23, '632

Mr. Schwarz. Well it does fit with some other Bundy

documents woe looked at this morning, so 1 am gurc it is

At gt

correct.

.7

My, Mcllamara. When wan the migsile crisig?

s Cooger

My, Schwarz. Octobher, '62,

40

Metlamara. Well, this sounds pre-missile crisis to
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ma. I can't believe it is bOIt-miasile crisis. Let me just

leave it with you. It doesn't sound right to me and it

looks to ma to be April Zi. ‘62,

I would be almost sure that is the éane. In any event,
with respect to your quostion ==

Mr. Scliwarz. I am sor;y, incidontially,‘if we do not

ghow you this document -~

Mr. McNamara. That is all right. Let me take a second

too read 1;.
The reason [ mentioned it, you see, Item A is referonce
to the shooting down of U~2. There had been a U-2 shot down

about this period. This is one of the reasons [ quostioned

whether the date is correct.

4
3
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I don't interpret any 6! these actions, and certainly
not the three listed on page 2 under tho'hcadinq the Attorney
General proposed thrce studies, A, B, C, -- I don't interpre-
any of those as suggesting or authorizing preparation of
plans for the assassination of Castro. I do interpret thosuc
three and certainly the further list of-sévcn items on
ppage three as indicating a belief that it was in the intere.:
of the U.5., to weaken the Castro GOVan@cnt and gltimatcly

‘

see its replacement by & non=Castro regime, presumably

[TYSERN

Democratic non-Communistic roqgime. I think that was the ba:

desire of the President at the time and the basic objective

LRI

of the program.
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Mr. SQhwqrz. One of the studies proposed, as you say,
was a list of meuaura? we would take following continqen:yk
such as the death of Can;ro. " Apsume, if ydu will, with‘me,
a8 ia the fact demonstrated by the recrod this morﬁinq -
that in this period of time. there were a number of :uch
stud;os. culminating, 1nc1dentia;1y. 1n one that said itb

would not improve the position of the United States. DBut

do you know of any other country whore stidies were ﬁado of

what‘would happen if a particular leader died?
ZMr. Manmarn;ﬁ I am sure - - I am nuré thero wore
' N .
studies of that kind. Thero were. At tha time the governments

of many parts of the world ware unstahin, there were frequent

“changes. 1 rememher in connoction with the then Congo,

o
2
I3
[y
4
]
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&

for exgﬁple, there were possibilities of rcplaccmﬁnt.of
leaders, and I am sure‘that studies Qare made oanction W
would také if "Xf were to be ovefthrown:or died or othorwisc
bé fép}acéd.

It was quite a customary contingency to axamine.

;OO0 Y

Mr. Schwarz. Do you remember specifically examining
o e ; ¥ !
that contingency with respect to Cuba or any other country?

©o

“r . dchamara. No;i- I romember more in relation to the

LTSI LN

Belgian Conqgo than I do in Cuba. I have no recollection o

A

’

studying the contingency in the casc of Cuba,

In the case of the Belgian Congo in the 60's, I guess,

G105 v ovews

the first half of the 60'as, the situation was so unstable wve
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frequently oonsiderod what would happen if "X® was replaced.

The Chairman. That completes Mr. Schwarz's questions.

Mr. Smothers, do you have any questions?

Mr. Smothers. Yoes, Mr. Chairman.

Pi;st. Mr. McNamara, do you recall a Gon;rdl by the

otlHr. Richard Goodwin?

Mr. McNamara. Yes, I do.

‘Mr. Smotheras. In what capacity did you know him?

Mr. McNamara. Well, in the carly period of the Kenneody
Administration he was assigned to the Whiéc Hlousn. 1 was
_going‘tu say to th;’0££ice of the Assistant for Nétional
Sccurity Affairs. 1 am not exactly cortain of that. bBut in

any eveht he was assigned to the White House;. Thon following

4
C 2
[3
LY
L
o
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&

that assignment he was assigned to the Stﬁto Department and
in both capacities my associates and 1 cxpect I had contact
with him,

Mr. Smothers. Was'your contact with him cxtensive

enough to form an opinion regarding his reputation in the

2O00 Y

government at that time?

Iy

Lr. 2c anara. Well, 1 have been lead to respond to

Wit gt

one qucstfon on reputation, gentlemen, 1 am not yoing to
ro?bond t§ any mQro.
Mr. Smothers, We will come back Lo'thaﬁ, Mr. Secretar: .
Dé you recall a Cuban Task Forcé Chaired at one time 1o

Paul Mitze?
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ﬂ:.'HCNamara. No sir; I aon't; "I am not suggesting
he didn't chair one but I;don't racall it. |

H;: Smothers. Do you recall an investiqative effort
out of the ﬁhite House after thayaay of ﬁigaé

Hr._ﬂcNamaru. Well, I recall after the Bay of Pigs

bacause with>h1hdsight 8o many of us in.loniét positions
recognized it as a scrious error, that Prasidont Konnedy
askod General Taylor, who was retired out éf the military

service at the time, to come out of rotirement and join with

the then Attorney General and perhaps others -- 1 am not
clear as to’'whcther there were others or not -- to conalder
what mintakes had been made and how wa could prevent making

similar mis;akcé in the future.

-
s
E
e
a
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That_gfoup c§rr1ed odt the study aftcrAwhich.my
fccollection is that a speccial group to considorncounte§-
insurgency was set up, and thé; was diroctcdlby Gensral
Taylég, I believe, and carried on out of the White Housc.

Hr,~8mothcrs. W;y'wo go, plcase, to Ta5-P‘9& ;hé
McﬂagsravBook, and this would be Exhibit -

.‘»!r-. Bi Genova. Sdven.

Smothers.  Let's onter 1t as Ixhible 7.

‘ (Documont refoarrad to Ls markoed
Metlamara Exhibit No. 7 for

fdentification.)
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Mr. Smothers. Appearing at Tab P {8 an interview with

Mr. Richard Goodwin, cohgluded by mambers of thil'-taff on

‘May 27, 1975, and I ask, please, to go to paragraph number

1 headed Assassination.

Roading from numbef paragraph one, McNamara Exhibit 7,
wae find thase words: "In gonoral, Goodwin had not heard
much apoacific talk of assassination althouqh it would n§t<
have surprised him {f it had éono on. He montiénod one
specific inatance in which he heard talk of assassinating
Castro. After the Bay of Pigs and the Task Forc§ wae
eatablished, first chalred by Paul MNitze, then by Goodwin
in his capacity as White louse Staff Offtcef. At the mgatinw
of that Taks Forcc." Is this document.buforn the witnoss?

Mr. McNamara. Yes, it is.

Mr. Smothers. --"held at the Sta%nincpartment, McNamara
suggested, 'qeétinq rid of Castro'. Somcone from CIA perhaps
Dissill,'thén asked if EcNﬁmara meant, ‘'Bxecutive Action'”.

“McNamara responded that he did and stressed his intercst
in the idea.

"However, Goodudn did nor hrino up the topic. Later
in the mecting after Miclamara lefe the idea was not reasonatl’
even npart_from all ohjcction. the Bay of Pigs showed
volitical as poiitically different, because he would elther

Be' roplaced by Raol or Che Cueverra,” both words then “Castr.’

Does this relating of conversations with Mr. Goodwin
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bring to your mind any ﬁaw recollsctions of any di;culuiona
of assassination rogarding Castro?

Mr. McNamara. No, it does not. ! didn't see this
documant until perhaps two or‘three hours ago whan your
Counsel showed it to me.

I don't quite understand, since I.mot twice with the
committee staff, it wasn't shown to me until today. I have
no rocellection of it, it ;s_ld years ago, and it sounds
extremoly unlikely tn me. I know one thing. I didn't normally
attend that group. I am not saying I didn't attond, if
Gouodwin naid } did that day, I don't know what day he is
ta}kinq about. e doesn't show any data.

Mr. Smothers. We don't either at this point.

Mr. McHamara. 'It just sounds B0 loose. I am not
preparcd to accept it as a reliable represcntation of what

went on at the time,
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Mr. Smothers. Well, we know that Mr. Goodwin was not
1

1 a member of Special Group Augmented. Wa turthe: know he

E was not at the Auyust iuth meeting. I am susiry. We furtel :
know that his recollection as the question was raised did not
come from the August 10th meeting.

Without regard to how clear that memory is, this appeaés
to be another incident of at least the memory of a discussion
about getting rid of Castro, and in this instance appears to
be attributed c°‘you.

Mr. McNamara. Well ==

Mr. Smothers. I am just talkiﬁg-hcto now about a meatin;

which he chaired and which you apparently came in and left.

I am asking merely is there any present rncollection in your

o
3
¢
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mind of such a session?

Mr. McNamara. i have no recollection and I am not éven
clear what year you think the meeting was held. !
Mr. Smothers. Might we leave that?

Hr.‘McNamara; May I ask a few questions? This memo
on was not brought to my aLtention before I came hc;e today
and ! hadn't thought alout it.

Firat, when do you think the meeting occurred?

Mr. Sﬁothcrs. Mr.;Goodwig will be back before this
committuee, Mr, Secretary, and pcrhaps.wc will have a cluare:r

picture at that time.

Mr. McNamara. Secondly, as to qetting rid of Castro, !
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think there is no question but if that is what you

? me about -= lat me make—a gstatement if I may, sir.
ﬁ As to getting rid of Castro, if I am asked about that,
it is clear cnough that we ware anxious to get rid of the
i Castro government. No question in my mind about that.

Now, as to executive action. Mr. Belin of the
Rockefeller Commissioﬁ askad me sometime this spring whether I
was familiar with the term Executive Action. To the best of
my recollection I am not familiz} with the term. I didn’t know

val then and I don't know now what it moant, although 1 am told --

1. I guess I was told by Bciin and perhapa alsao by maembers of
your staflf that ﬁxecutivo Action had somothing to do with
assassination capabilities that woro begun or established in
the 1950°'s and carried over into the 1960°'s. I know no more

about it than what I have been told by ecither Belin or member:

of your staff and I have absolutely no recollection of this

meeting.
Mr., Smothers. Mr. Secretary, your answer satisficvs me
at this point and I would like to move on to another matter.
Mr. Schwarz. Could 1 state for the record why we didn®
.
show you that until today?
Mr. Mclamara, Surely.
Mr. Schwarz. [ told vou when we did first meet that 1o

,addition to the Harvey matter there was another purson who

we thought would say you had railsed the subjeét. I also
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told you I didn't want to tell you about that until we had

an 6pportunlty to put the person under oath.

Mr. McNamara. Surely.

Mr. Schwarz. As we then had to put Mr. Harvey under
cath., WE had thought we would have an opportﬁnity to put Mr.
Goodwin under oath on this matter but he {s coming back on Cuba
and, therefore, 1 decided to show it to you even though we
hadn't reached that point.

Mr. McNamara. I am grateful to you for showing me it
now. 1 wish 1 had boen able to think about it earlier.

Mr. Smothers. Can I take you back to the poeriod when
Mr. Roswall Gilpatric served as your doputy in the Depart-
ment of Defense?

Mr. McNamara. Sure.

Mr. Smothers. Cpuld you give tho committee some infor-
mation or some feeling for the relationship between you and
Mr. Gilpatric?

Mr. McNamara. Yes, yes.

Mr. Smothers., Was it a close working relationship?

Mr. McNamara, 1t was very close indeed. We acted
more as partners thAn ag Secretary and Deputy. That is why !
gaid carlier that although Mr, Gilpatric w&é a member of the
54/12 orqganization and Special Group and presumably of the v
GOOSE committece, whatever it was called, T don't beliove

that anything important was authorized or approved or
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lupborted by Mr. Gilpatric that he didn't discuss with me, and
I am fully prepared to take %he responsibility for anything he
did in‘this capacity.

Mr. Smothers. Did he report to you regularly on the
MONGOOSE sessions -- did he keep you up to dnte?_

ﬁ Mr, McNamara. I don't want to speak spaecifically about
HONGOQSE because I don't recall MONGOOSF, but he reported to
me regularly about everything he was doing.

Mr. Smothors. Was he fairly meticulous abﬁut the dis-
charge of the responsibility?
Mr. Mclamara. If he were active in MONOOOSE I have no

reason to believe he didn't report to me.

Mr. Smothers. And, of course, he was particularly

4
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meticulous in fulfilling his function and keeping you up to
date?
McNamara. Yes, sir.
Smothers. How many years have you known Mr. Gilpatr.i?
Mr. McHamara. 15, 1l4.
Mr. Smothers. To ‘the best of your knowledgye, what i

of memory did Mr. Gilpatric have?

P

Mr.. Mcliamara. Again you will have to determine that

™ oaae -

Mr. Smothers. You talked to him about things that have

appeared or happencd gometime ago, including the Lansdale

B30 8 st Sireer N 0

situation you have relatoed to us. Is his memory good,
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vary poor?

Mr. McNamara. I don't want to characterize his memory.

Mr. Smothers. Mr. Secretary, is it you have no

impression of it?

[ 4

Mr. @cNamnra. 1 don't wish to give a personal opinion
of other people's capacity. Mr. Gilpatric I know from

the record has testified before you. You are qualified to

!

appraise his memory.

Mr. Smothers, without'being disrespectful, I think
thias {8 a perfectly legitimate question and I o desire a
response to it.

Mf. McNamﬁra. 1 can tall you that he is in a poditioﬂ
where his performance depends on his memory and his per-
formance is highly regarded by his peers.

Mr. Smothers. Well, again you have boen in a position
to assess his powers or tedéllection, and this is a )
question of some importanée to this committee and
if you can make that assessment [ would like to'have it.

Mr. McNamara. Well, vyou are pressing me to do things !
am not qualified for and 1 don't wish to prétend to this

committee 1 am in a position to appraise Ros Gilpatric s

M s

memory . can tell you I am in a position to appraise his
integrity. It is of the highest, I haven't worked with hi:
closely for seven years. T can't report on his physical con:

tion or mental condition or memory, and I am -- no, may 1 fin:
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my sentence, please.

I am not trying to evade a question, but I don‘t think

i that I should mislead this committee as to what 1 know and’
! : -
. what .I don't know.
b .

S 4 Mr. Smothers. I think your statement that you are not

‘qualifiod td answer is fine.

1

You mentioned earlier that you had upbn learning of
some of CGeneral Lansdale's commonts spoken with Mr, Gllpatric,
amongst otﬁeru -

Mr. McNamara. Yes, sir.

Mr. Smothers.-~-zegarding the job that General Lanidalb
performed while at tho Pentagon at the time that he was re-

ported to havo\beén working for you?

o
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Mr. McNamara. No, sir, I didn't report that. I stated
1., » 1 -asked Mr. Gilpatric whom General Lansdale was working for

at that time.

Mr. Smothers. When did this conversation occur, approxi-

mately?
Mr. Mclamara. Let me refer to my notes a second and 1

can give you the exact date. I believe it was May 30.

Yes, May 30.

Woae

Mr. Smothers. If you could, Mr. Secrectary, this is

cert v 8

again an important detail for us =-- could you recant that cuoi.-

versation?’ Do.you recall what the nature of the conversation

S YL TECIAN

betwoen you and Mr. Gilpatric was?
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Mr. McNamara. I will relate what I related earlier.

That on May 30 in connoction with my lnquiries to determine

exactly who General lLansdale was working for at the time of

August 1962, I called Maxwell Taylor, Ros Gllpatric and
General Lansdale himself, and during my conversation with Mr.

Gilpa;rid I asked him specifically whom Lansdale was working

for in August *62 and Mr. Gillpatric stated that he was not

working for oither himself, that is Gilpatric, or me in

Aﬁqﬁat '62, but rather for the committece that was dealing with
the MONGOOSE operati.n.

Mr. Smotﬁora. Did he‘oluborato further on Goner;l
dale's dutics? Did you touch on that at all?

My .McNamara. My notes don't indicate so and I don't

*
3
3
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0
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a
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call that he did.

Mr. Smothers. Dig you have any further diséussiona
of Lansdale, per se? In this conversation?

My. McNamara. Let me say I don't want to cvade your

qucstibn. 1 am not sure this came up with Gllpatric.

f don't think at the time. If what you are driving at am I

oo

[ oy

aware there is a note some place in the record that indicatesd

Gilpatric and I didn’t think much of Lansdale? I am awarce of

Vo puth gt

that but I don't think Gilpatric told me that. .

Mr. Smothers. That is not my purpose, Mr. Secretary.

s Creerr S §

I am sorry at this moment 1 can't share that purpose with

410 ¢

you.
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Mr. McNamara. I can't refresh my memory any more than

I have as to what Gillpatric said.

Bagend (Aoas JBT)

Mr. Smothers. Let's not make it a tradeoff. My
concern is that, going back to that 30 MAy convaersation, you
recall you said this guy Lansdale, who did he work for.

Mr. McNamAfa.- That is right.

ﬁt; Smothers. And again Mg. Cilpatric said to you
as bost you can recall? .

Mr. Mclamara. I yill refoer to my notes again. I
would like to he precise on this. Gilpatric said tha£ in
August'or ‘62 Lansdale was not Qorkinq for either Gilpatric

or McNamara, he was working for a committee that had somethin:

manD 5 PAwy

to do with MONGOOSE, or what I know called QONGO%§E. Hee
said 1 th;nk Cubu covert action.

Mr. Smothers. Cuba covert action?

Mr. McNamara. Covert operation, something like that.

Mr. Smo;hers. You had also testified earlier that you
had had a conversation with several other Pursonﬁ_in an
effort to put together the circumﬁtanccs‘nurruundinq this
August affair?

‘Mr. Mclamara. That is correct.

Mr. Smothers. And you mentioned General Taylor, Mr,
Bundy, and Mr, Rusk. Aqgin recognizing the purpose is not .
have you testify or reveal any confidence, I wonder if you

could recant briefly for the committee the substance of thos
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discussions?

Mr. McNamara. Mr. Chalrman, I don't wish to involve
others. I don't wish to be unresponsive to your committee. I
will be happy to report what my notes indicate. I don't wish
to indicate they are complete.

The Chairman. That is fine.

Mr. McNamara. Max Taylor sald, one, atter-roCQLVan his
Bay of Pilgs report the President o-tap;inhod a special group
with Max as chairman to oversee tho qovornmont‘s‘countor—
insurgency programa. The special group aant up special group
MONGOOSL to oversee the Cuban counterinsurgency activitich,
fnfiltration of intelligonce groups and low lcVol sabotage.

Threc, lL.ansdale was not an assistant io McNamara but was

#
A
e
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Program Manager of the Special Croup-MONGOOSE,

Four, Max served as Chairmanof the Special Group;
Special Group MONGOOSE: and what he and I would callhthe
303 Committee, which was a later name for what was then
pr;perly called 54/12.

Five, Max has no.rucollcctipn of ever hqarinq the word
unuasnin4£ion mentioned in connection with any of these ac-
tivitics,

Mr. Smothers. Do you have the date of this conversati .

Mr. McHamara. May 10,

1 have qiven you previously the essence of my conversa-

tion with Lansdale also on May 310, and my conversation with
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Gilpatric on May 30, and I spoke to Dean Rusk on June 9, who
stated ﬁhat {(a) at no time d4id anyone recommend assassination
to him; (b}, at no time di& his representatives on the 303
committee -- and I think he would-have included h{u represen-
tatives on Speclial Group as well_-- moention to him that the
committoe had considered assasaination.

{c), ho has no recollection ¢€ assassinations being
discussed at Auggnt 10 '62 meeting and he believes he would
have rocall it if therec had been a seriocus discussion of it.

Mr. Smothers. And the date of your convorlation.wlth
Mr., Bundy?

Mr. McNamara. 1 am sorry, I don't know that i have
notes of that. Let me check.

1 have talked to him several times. He is president
of'th; Ford Foundation. I am a trustes of it and wehave had
frequent conversations primarily about Ford Foundation busi-
ness, but I think interjected in that have been discussions
of this ané 1 frankly»doﬁ‘t h;vé notes I can give you.

Mr, Smothers. Mr. McNamara, in ?our convers;tion, your
mose fcécnt conversation with Mr. Cilpatrid wag when?

Mr. MclNamara. 1 thiﬁk I talked to him after he had
testificd before this committee, whenevaer. that was.

“r, Smothers. You also talked to him just before his
testimony, didn't you?

Mr., McNamara. Yos, he had dinner with me and my wi' .

TOP SECRET
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the night before he testified.

Mr. Smothers. Didyou spend much time talking about the

subject of this invelt;qation?

Mr. McNamara. Well, I am sure we talked about it. !
{ don't know how much time. T got home about 7:30 at night and
E he was with us for dinner, my wife and I and him, and I took
him back to his hotel around ten. My wife was with us much of
the time and I am sure we didn't talk about it while she was
there, bocausc I haven't wanted her to dwell on this subject.
And after that I am sure we did talk about it.

Mr. Smothera. Did you show him the 19@7_McCone memoran-

dum?’

Mr. McNamara. [ doubt {t. I dun't want to say I didn':

¢
3
4
s
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&

but, wait a minute =-- I was going to say I don't think I
had papers witﬁ me that night.Let me think.

Let me refresﬁ my memory now of dates.

I didn't receive the '67 McCone memorandum until -- {¢t
was‘mailcd on June 25. When did Mr. Gilpatric testify? what
was the date?

Mr. Smothers. July 8. So you would have been with hir
on the evening of July 772

Mr. HCNamafa.‘ All right, I probably did show it to
him hecause thu’ﬁumo was in my possacssion at the time and i
think 1 took this folder home with me that night and 1

probably did show it to him.
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Mr. Smothers,
orandum?

Mr. McNamara. If I showed it to him I must have.

Mr. Smothers. Do you have any present recéllection of
that discussion?

Mr. McNamara. 1 aﬁ not completely clear. I think I
must have sald to him that 1 was deeply disturbed about the
problem of my own position with the press because I have
been following these prese clippings rather closely, ad 1
indicated to you oarlier, and there has been a series of
misstatemants about my activitics, including such
a one as an indication that I wrote éhn memor to the CIA
when the memo which you have is written by ansdnle, and McConv

remembered me ralsing the quustion of elimination of Castro

when McCone said he didn't, and the memo indicates the memo of

my conversation, whiéh I probably also showed Mr. Gilpatric
indicates he did not remember me raising the issue.
50, 1 probably showed both the memo of my conversation
McCone and McCone's memo of April '67 to Mr., Gilpatric.
Mr. Smothers. To the best of your rccplléction did
memo in your discussions refresh Mr., Cilpatric'a recolloo-
regarding the events of August 10th?
Mr . McNamara. Frankly 1 don't want to comment, wish te,

comment whether it did or didn't, 1 don't remember whether

it did.
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Mr. Smothers. To be sure I understand your answer,

are you saying you do not rcmeﬁbor or do you not wish to

comment?

Mr. McNamara. The stenographer can read what I said.
I think 1 said I don't remember. In any case, that is what
I wish to say, I don't romember.

Mr. Smothers. You do not remcmber Mr. Gllpatric's

fesponse or regolloction?

Mr. McNamara. No. Your question was did @y showihg him
these papers refresh his memory, and frahkiy 1 don't know
whether it refreshed his memory or not.

4

Mr. Smother. what, if anything, did he say after you
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had shown him thesc papers?

Mr. McNamara. Well, you arc asking me details that
{

I just can’t remember. 1 am not trying to hold aaythinq back.

1 imagine he said he had not been involved in‘thl;-problem uf

' .
to this minute. 1 am the one who has been in the press for
. 1

5

two ﬁon;hs. Ros was very close to me, I am very Flosé to
him, nnq to be honestly frank with yvou in a hull?o{ a
mess,

Mr . Smothvrs. This was four days ago?

Mr. McNamara. May 1 finish my answér; sgr}

I am in a hell of a mess 80 my purposc in th{n

to Hos was to qet his advice on what to do, not to refresh .

memory. He is not in a problem, 1 am in a problem. As  u
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friend I think I showed these to him to ask hiﬁ wha£ he tﬁought
I should do as far as the press is concerned. Thisg ié my‘
‘concern. | :

I‘havq told you that preés,‘ll over the world has me
responsible for ponsiderution if not autboriziné assassination
of Cast;o and this is a cohplaﬁoly untenablé'ﬁoaicion for me,

I cannot contihuq affectively in my prescné position a; long
ﬁn this impression lasts, .

So, X)have‘boen talkiné‘tb Ros and toiothqra about what
to do. This 19 not the responsibility of ;he cbmmittoo, ydu
didn’¢ nausof&t, but it is a sericus prohlem for me and I am

concarned about {t.

“The Chairman. We understand,

P
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Mr.'Mgﬂgmara. It is that which 1 was talking to Ros’
aboﬁg. . In the course of it .I showed hiﬁ the McCoﬁe pabqra; I
guess to ipdicate to hiﬁ fﬁaf cohﬁrary'to_what‘Time Magazine .
said, McConé said something dui;c different,aﬁd I‘don't
remember the conversaﬁion in dé£ai1 but I am sure that was th.
pufposc ot it'ana‘ {mpnrt of it.

.Mr.,ﬂmpthefs. Mr. Secretary, i realize'thig,is'a ter-
rible decision that has been created. for you nﬁa I truatA
that you understand the ph;pésc of this inquire:.is not mcrviz
to ;ucantluv«rythinq you may ﬁnvc disncussed with,n‘friohd.
Th;u is a terribly important. mattaer or certainly it will becos

before this committee and I am asking if you recall any .- ta.
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of his response to your discussion of the August 10 situa-
tion. Did—he incate to you, oh, yes, I was at the meeting,

I don't remember hearing you say that?

Did you discuss it at all?

Mr. McNamara. Woll, we must havo but frnnkly I don't
;ecall any such details.

Mr. Smothers. Ono final area of inquiry.

Tho memorandum from Goneral Lansdale is directed to

General Benjamin J. Harris. Do you know him?

Mr. McNamara. I have no recollection of having met him,

I undoubtly have but I don't have any recollection of it.

Mr. Smothers. I have no further quertions.,

WAaRD B Faus

Senatof Schwoiker. 1 had ‘asked earlier, I should aay
I asked, Mr. Sccretary, and several Scﬁatorn had asked your
understanding about if assassination were feasible, {f the
President did or didn't know about it. X‘qot one impression
from your answer. I have here vour interview, I qhess, of
two days ago, July 9, py Mr. Joseph E. diGenova of the commizoe..
staff{, and I wduld like to read just & paragraph from this
memorandiam with 3 direct quote from you and see 1f 1 mia-
undnrntuog oy whether thi§ 18 a change 1n vour ﬁosition.

“As far as the Presidential approval for assassinatico:.
attempty, which we ind_icnr,od to him had in Tact", we meanin:

the investigator -- “to him had in fact been made against

Castro” -- you said "{t maken me uncasy to say it. 1If all
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thesa things were goling on, assassination, I can't belleve
the top officials didn't know about it. It is unlikely that
it was done without our knowledge. I don't believe that these
things could have been going on without those at the tob
knowing it. I might not have known about it but not others
at the top.”

Is that an accurate quote for what you told th&
committoe astaff a couple days ago?

Mr. Mcliamara. I don't think the last sentence carries
the connotagion 1 would have wished to imply. 1 think what
I safid, T will repeat now, begnuse it dows makc me uncasy, it
is going to make you uneasy,

Senator Schwelkar. Uneasy can «quite reconcile with

*
2
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what you told us about half an hour aqgo.

Mr..McNamqra. What I have said here and what I sqid
a half hour ago is comhleceiy consistent’ )

Senator Schweiker. 1 think you said a little while ago --
we can check the record to see -=- you couldn't concelve somethin:
like this could go on in terms of the CIA, in terms of the Dr.-
sident being 1n any way involved, and that only covert action:,
as recall, vou said somethina to the cffect that you under-
stood the covert action probably did go all the way to the to:

you are sure {f assasainations occurred they did not ao

all the way to the top. I am fairly certain, you can check

the record, vou aaid that,
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This is, as I Bseso it, quifi a little diffaerent approach.

Mr. McNamara. Let me both refer to what I said half
an hour ago and {f you don'; think I am referring to it
correctly check the record, then also let me refer to this.

A half hour ago I don't believe we were talking about the
President. What 1 was discussing was the control by senior of-
ficials of the Administr;tion of the CIA and I stated that
I btelieved that thore were no major actions undertaken by
CIA that were not propotlyvauthorizad hy senior oft;ciall.

Now, 1 did not mean to imply by that every mejor
acti&n taken by CIA was authoriised by the Prasident. 1 thinw
I very carefully uscd the term senior officials, and I.moan'
par?icu]nrly the members of thoe 54712 COmm‘tFuﬂ,‘uhd throv
them I meant myself and Secretary Rusk.

1 did not mean to imply the President himself parti-
cipated in a review of or authorization of major actions
of CIA.

Now, 1 state then that, having said that, I was faced
with a dilemmna of the kind you are when you tell me that
assannination attempt% have‘hocn carried out by CIA, and 1
said - 1 have no ¥nowledge of it because | believed that 1
would have had knowledae of that kind of event carried out o
CTA, and 1 believe T would not have only had knowledge, |

believe it would not have been carried out without my autho:

tzation or the authorization of senior officials reporting
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me, my deputy, and therefore I am at & loss to explain this

and I can't explain it by the third.alternative mentioned of

a’ - ’ :§ﬁut£c part of CIA officials.
2a’ Y MaYf oan “ﬁﬂrinﬂﬂ’1ﬂ completely

consistont with this except possibly for the last sentence of
that paragraph, and £h1; I don't think carried the connotation
I meant to qivc, if I used that language. X'miqht nct have
known ahout it but not others at the top. 1 am not quite sure
what this implies but I don't wish to say today that I might
not have known of assassaination attempts but others at the
top of the government would have. 1 don't boliove that.
don®t bol;uvc it tor several roiBons.

In the first place, 1 belioeve that {f that had
been carried on in C1 and if anybody in the qovernment had
xnown about it at the top, my deputy would have, because he wa
closely associated with control of the CIA.

Sccondly, 1 don‘t believe the President or Attorney

General, and 1 would include Dean Rusk and McGeorge Bundy,

nave had knowledge of ansassination attempts i they didn't

fmoart to me, and T think if thev nay they had such knowled.r
then I othink 1 muse assume 1 did. 1 have no recollection

of it but | assume 1 did if thuy say they did, And the rean
I say that, the relationships amona the top members of the
Fennedy Administration on matters of thig kind were so clos-

1 cannot separats myself from them and if they saird [ am pre
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'Chairman. They have not said that.

Mr. McNamara. That is the first point. That is the point

Pone | Reas FOT}

I wanted to make, And it is contrary to what is implied by

this last sentence and I fear I may not have made my

‘

X

meaning clear to members of your staff in relation to that
last sentence And I want to make absolutely certain
that this committee understands that I am not trying to
separate myself from other sonior mombers of the Kennedy Ad-
ministration, number one.

Number two, I find it almost inconceivable that the
assansination attempts were carried on during the Kennedy

'

Administration days without the senior members knowing it, and

Wwaan & ®ag,

i understand the contradiccion'that this carries with respcc:
to the facts.

Sgnator Schwelker. Just one more point, Mr. Chairman.

I am groping for understanding what you did mean
becauﬁe this is just a fragment of whnt,waﬁ said, apparently,
at the same interview, where you said reference to General
L.ansdale and I quote: Hobby and JFK muat have asked me {f
lL.ansdale should be appointed.

Mr. McNamara. Yes.

Senator Schyuiker. And 1 must have said ves,

What was {hin in reference to?

Mr. Mctamgra. Let me just find it here.

TOP SECRET
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1 Il was a piece of paper in a file that indicated that Gilpatric

2 1 and I had a low opinion of Lansdale, or at

Prorg (Hsto FOTT 5444000

& some point developed a low opinion of Lansdale. I think it

i i is in connection with that I was asked if it is likely that

.

you recommeénded Langdale. . And in late ‘61, and I cen only

6 { say that the probablility is the President would not have appointed

7 Lansdale to the job without asking me would I recommend him

8 s and. I probably did recommend him.
;; ¢ g >Scnator Schwaiker. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
- ! That is all.
« . o ! The Chalirman. I think aiqce this qdnntlon\hau arison
"g 1:  we should pﬁL the full thrc? paragraphs in the record. -
. e .
Q,. § i Senator Schwelker. Which three? r
&
¢ 1o The Chairman.  Which rcad‘as follows. These are troﬁ .
‘ e the notes of the interview, the carlicr interview with Mr. b
;; 1+ McNamara which took place on July 10, 1975,

It is a memorandum to Fritz Schwartz and Curtls Smothers

“on the subject of Presidential approval. The notes read:

B

Sa

"As far as Presidential approval for assassination atterm:® | e
which we indicated to him had in fact heen made against Cast:: i?A»ﬁ

he said: "1t makes me uncasy to say it. 1f all these thinuan
: [N

LS

- .« were yoing on, assassination, 1 can't bollieve that the top

+ o

; . officials didn't know about it. It is unlikely that it was :

vear e

without our knowledge. I don't helieve that these things cou!

10

.
.t

have been qgoing on without those at the top kpnowing it. 1 =~
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"He doos not remcmber. any requests for arms from in-
surgents. Such a request, however, would have gone through the
5412 Coﬁmittce. “‘We were hysterical about Castro at the time
of the Bay of éigs and thereafter.’ And thyre wa@é pressure
from JFK an§ RFK to do something about Castro. ‘*But I don't
balieve wo contemplated assassination. We d(d, however,

contemplate overthrow.

"Naelither Bisscll nor Helms, ho said, would have clrcum-

vented McCone and gone to RFX or JFK to g~t approval for plotsn.

[/

-y

"That's the lcast like of all explanations if plots actually

{
H

occurred.® Moreover, he cannot beliove that 'Dick iHelme

would have kept McCone in the dark about any such plots.

-
<

3

4

[y

Pe—

c

&

€

8

= 7‘

No matter what you think, Dick Helms is an honorable quy.'"

Wwell, I think that ought to go in the record.

The fact is, Mr. McHamara, that Dick Helms testified
before this committee he did keep McCéne in the dark and we
know that the CI was heavily cngaged in assassination
nttemp;s, Whether or not it was’so authorized i? another
qucﬂtion: |

The tinal irony of all we know is that on@ such
aunnssindt;on weapon was passed for the narpose of qsuasa;nai-
ing Castro on the very day, indeed, the very hour President

Yennedy was assassinated  in Dallas,

-
s

1f there are no further questions,

TOP SECRET
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Senator Baker. One brief quastion that I think will

produce only a brief answer.

Mr. McNamara, are you acqukinted with the Drew Pearson

column of 3 March 1967, alleging ansassination plots against

Castro? '
Mr. ﬁcNamara.} No, Senator Baker, this is something that
; 1 don;t recall. 'It quite clearly was tha article that led

i
! Mr., McCone to subsequantly dictate that memo of whatever it wans,
b
Y

April of '67, but I have not been a reader of Mr, Pearson’'s or
Mr. Anderson’'s column for some vears.
Senator Baker., You ﬁad no conv‘rsntioarw{th the Prasicen: .
Robart Kannedv, or with 'ir. Helms about that column?

Mr. 'icHamara. Nons tha*s I ¥now of,

WaARD @ PauL

Senator R"avar. ThanVv fou, sir,’ Thdnk vous, Mr., Chairma:..

The Chairman. 1 want to thnnk'ygu vaery much for your
tust;mony.

.Hr. Mclamara. Thank von vary Quch, My, Chairman.

The Chairman. ‘'lay I suqgguest to you that it‘would Ha
helpful to the Committ:e if you would no* diacuss your tesvir.
with anyons. I kpow tha* veou have an intarntion to make saure
s%atamgnt to “ha Prass of 4 tenural character and we have ro
objectivn to vour doing tha®,

TMr. chqmaru. I would 11?5 go make just a ons line or
“ewo llua Statement to the Prasa. 1 know thay ara out theva,

1 «hink you can underatend svnr will all of this relating *

TOP SECRET
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I
! me on the record im the Press I can't go out and say no'comhontw

M

i
h Senator 3chweiker.
S that, Mr. Chalrman.

i

We certainly think you're entitled to

B

o0 (Asee FOT)

vThu Chairman. Yes.

o

I certainly concur with the witness.

b Senator Schwelker.

I just don't want to appear and say "No
. ‘ ;

6 ! Mr. McNamara.

commaent” an’d thershy sndorse the -~

8 f *The Chalfrman. You can't say no commsnt. It only leads to

- . 9  very unfortunats coanclusions and inferences.
b ~ ‘

1° Mr. McNamare. Yas, that is a problanm.

T reallv think, Mr. Chair=a:n.

in faret,

Swsnator Schwelker.,

s 1 think 1 can esnurs tha Sacratary that hs can say what ha

wants to say, hecause thare have been %0 Many storiesn, apd *%i

mAGD & PHUL

len
C 14 is his opportunity to psrfect it. v
Lo Loy
1L The Chairman. Yes. A =
~ 16 We discussad this beforeytha meeting, and i¢ is understco’ -
17 © that he should ard intends to say what he feels is necessary «. = [0S
1 the Press. 1 had reference to ths details of yéur tastimonv. : .'
2 ) Mr. AcNamara. Frankly, I tsll you, T jus¢ jotted this
: o dows before ths hearing, and 1'11l tell you what I°'m qoina ¢n : '?
$ ' . e
< . i
2 M s4y. ‘.\L
$ ’ . . ‘-'s
- z ! want ¢o say that the hsarina was hald in Fxescutive .
) . Seasion, tha* under such circumatances it ia inappropriate ‘<
' 3
° } e ., the witisss to commen®t to the Presn; oalv tha Chairman shonl!
- .
I canno® bhali-

do 8u, and th.t T have ones statement to make.

TOP SECRET
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that President Kennedy or Robert Kennedy or any senior member
of President Kennedy's Administration approved of an assassina-
tion attempt or the planning of an atteampt on any political
leader, peri§d.' That 48 all I want to say.

The Chairman. That's fine.

Thank you again, Mr. McNamarxa.

(Wherwupon, at 4135 o'clock p.m., the Committee procesdu!

to other business.)

é
2
<
Y
L]
[- B
8
a
8
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MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD

SUBJECT: Minutes of Meating of Special Group (Augmun:ed) on
C Operation MONGOOSE, 10 August 1962

PRESENT: Stato: Mr. Rusk, M. John-on, Hr. Harl&n, Me. Goodwin,
T Mr. lMurwitch

~ White llousa: .General Taylor, Mr; BUndyr

Defense/JCS: Mr. McNamara, Mr. Gllpatrlc, General
Lcwnllzcr, Gcncrnl Lansdale

CIA: Mr. McCone, Mr. Harvey
USIA: Mr. Murrow, Mr. Wilson

1. Mr. McCune safd that the conclusion of the Board of
Nitional Estimates was that the Soviets will not fet the Castro

“replme fafl because of Lts own inhierent weaknesses, This thoupht

had not been contafned as, such {n the NIE, Later in the mecting,
Mr. McCone sald that he belicves we must face the fact that Cuba

will be stronger in a year or two than it s now; he added his per-

sonal opinfon that the Soviets might considor cateblishing an MRBEM
basc in Cuba. He noted that these two points are not necessarily
concurred in by the Doard of Natlonal Estimatcs or by the USIB.

2, At Scecretary Rusk's request, General Lansdale gave a brief
explanation of the four possible courses of action outlined {n recent

papers. Ho then susmarized progress Lo date by saying that during

Phase 1, now completed, an intenslve intelligence look has been
taken st Cuba, that we have learned a great deal, but that we do not
yet have a true assessment of resistance potential,

3. Mr., Rusk suggested the possibility that {n the event of a

Dblockade of Lerlin, the U, 8, might wish to chanye its pouture toward

Cuba, perhaps enpaplng in divect retaliation against Soviet shipprug,
wvted Mo suppested that the Berlin and Cuba sontingency plans should
be closely meshied,  HMe, Nellamara was uncertain oo this polat, saying
that he did not believe timited vetaliation of this kind would cone

stitute an adequate response to a Berlin blockade, whervas world-wide

Charransment of Soviet facilitics would be o different matter,
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4. Mr. Rush cmphasized the desirability of attompling to
create a split between Castro and old=1ine Comnunists, Hu pointed
out that such a spiit would be bound to be beneficial to U,§,
fnteresta no matter which way the balance of power swung. In this
general connection, {t was hard for him to visualize a valld protext
for U.S, mlilitary {ntervention {n Cuba under any circumstancos
currently foreseen,  However, should reasonably viahle reslatance
devolop to the extent for cxample that some provinces might oppose
the llavana Coverament, thon the U.S, might desire to glve suppore
to such provincial officinls. . .

In response to the above, Mr. McCone pointed out that at
the momont the previousliy-cited frictions batween Castre and the
old=line Comaunists have been resolved Lo Castro's favur, and no
fesuc curruntly exists. There has addftlonally beon at loast &
toaporary rapprochement botween Fidel and Moacow, He fndicated that
this of course may be temporary. e sald that there has been some
succens (n recruiting Cuban officials abroad to work for the U,8,,
and that there have beon some defections,

S Thc‘dlncusllén then turned Lo the objectives of the .
MOIGOOSE program. HMr. McNamara questloned whether we cannot separate
the bullding up of agent assets within Cuba from actions that would
hurt the U.S. (0 the eyos of world opinidn, This led to the suge

gestfon by Ceneral Taylor ‘that we should consider changing the
over-all objective from one of overthrowing the Castro rugime to one
of causing its visible faillure.

-In this context Mr. McCone then presunted an alternate
plan (called hereafter the “CIA varfant™) to the stepped-up Course B
described by General Lansdale, which he wvald had beean prepared as a8
gesult of the conclusion that stepped-up I would not in fact result
{n the overthrow of Castro. He emphasized that the stepped-up plan
should not be undertaken unless the U,S, is prepared to accept
ateributability for the necessary actions, including the eventual
use of U.S, wilitary force. IHr. McCone sald that a steppedeup b will
risk inviting an uprising, which mipht resule fn a Hungary-type bloud
bath 4f wnsupported.’ Hot only would the U.8, be blawed, bul there )
‘would also be a hipgh noise Jevel in the press and eventually a4 situation
would be creasted whieh would requive {nterventfon,

On the other haml, the CIA varlant now proposed would, (n
Hr. MeCone’s view, avoid all of these danpers because it would wout
tovite an uprising.  Apaln he repeated hils view that the U,S, might,
bowever, fave a stronger Cuba {n the future,
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6. The principal menbers of the Special Croup fele, after
some dlscussion, that the CIA variant should be dovoloped further
for consideration at next Thursday®’s meeting of the Special Croup.
Hr. McCone was asked to stress cconomic sabotage, and to ¢aphan£zo
measurcs Lo fomeént a Castroeoldiine Cowmunist split. It wae

- emphasizod that any actions under this pisn must be so d;.xkucd us
to avoid najor attribution to thc U 8, . oo

7. Coeneoral Lcmnltzer told the Croup thnt the Navy dool _not
wish Guantanamo usod as d baue for operational acttviticl, as”
sugpested by CIA. Mo sald that the othur Chiefs have not yot glven -
an opinfon on this but he thought that they would agree with tho -
Navy, as ho himsclf does. The view is that this base fe tou {mportant
to tha U.S. and too vulnerable Lo Cuban preossure to take the chance.
of proveking Cuban reaction, The State representatives agroed with
this view, ’ ’ ' co

8. Hr. Bundy sugpeatod that a hard look be taken at the
possibility of support to selected Cubun exiles on a strictly
“discugaged™ Laale; In other words, should thuy be given covert
financlal and waterial support, with the idea of seeing what they
could gencrate on thelr vwn, . o

9. Mr. Rusk supgested that continued pressure should be -
placed on Castro by keeping fntorest in the prisoner lssue alive.

10. Action to be taken:

CIA to prepare a new version of its varlant plan, in
accordance with the above-sumnarizud discussion. This should be
ready by Wesnesday, August 15th.

. Thomas A._Purrutt

cc: General Lunudalf .
S P N LR LA

Atachwent = Apenda for Heetdng
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10 Avgust 1962

MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD

SUBJECT: Minutes of Mceting of Special Croup (Aupmented) on
Operation MONGOOSE, 10 August 1962

PRESENT: State: Mr. Rusk, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Martin, Mr. Goodwin,
Mr. Hurwitch

"White House: Ceneral Taylor, Mr. Bundy

'Dcrcnuc/JCS: Hr. McNamara, Mr. Glipatric, General
Lewnitzer, General Lansdale ’

CIA: Mr. McCone, Mr., larvey

[N

e USLA: Mr, Murrow, Mr. Wilson

N o .

- i, Mr. McCone sald that the concluslion of the Board of

- Nat fonal Estimates was Lhat tho Soviets will not let the Castro
— topdme fatl because of Lte own inhervul weaknesses, This thoupht

had nut been contalned as such in the NIE. Later in the meeting,
Hr. MuCone sald that he beliceves we must face the fact that Cuba
will be strounger in a year or two than {t {s now; he added his per-
sonal optnfon that the Soviets might conslder csteblishing an MREM

J

. base {n Cuba. Me noted that these two pointes are not necessarily
concurred in by the Poard of National Estimates or by the USIB, : . :
o :
- z, At Secrctary Rusk's reoquest, General Lansdale gave a brief
e explanation of the four possible coursve of action outlined in recent .
[N papers. He then summarized progress Lo date by saying that during . o

Phase I, now completed, an intensive {ntelligence look has been -
taken at Cuba, that we have learned a great deal, but that we do not
yet have a true assessment of resistance potential., :

3. Mr. Rusk supgested the possiblilicy that in the event of a
blockade of berlin, the U.S, mipht wish to chanpe fts posture toward
Cuba, perbaps capaglug in diveer retaliation agalust Sovier shipping, L
vte. He sugpested that the Berlin and Cuba contingency plans should .
be clonely meshed,  Me, Nolamara was uncertain on this polot, saying
that bo did wot belfeve Limited retaliatfon of this kind would cune
stitute an adeguate response to a Berlin blovkade, whereas worldewide .

Charpasument of Soviet facilitivs would be a different mattec. ' -

L
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4. Mr. Rusk cmphasized the desirability of attempting to
create a split between Castro and old-line Communists. He pointed
out that such a split would be bound to be beneficial to U,5,
interests no matter which way the balance of power swung, In this
general connection, {t was hard for him to visualize a valld pretext
for U.S. military intervention {n Cuba under any circumstancos
currently foreacen, However, should reasonably viable resistance
develop to the extent (or uxample that soms provinces might oppose
the Havana Covernmont, thown the U.S, might desire to slva support
to such provincial offfclals.

In response to the ahove, Mr. McConu polnted out that at
the woment the previously-cited [rictions batween Castro and the
old-ling Communiste have been rescolved Lo Castro's favor, and no
fasuc currently existns., There has additionally boen at loast a
tewporary rapprochement between Fidel and Moscow, lle indicated that
this of course miy be temporary. e sald that there has beun suvme
success in recruiting Cuban off{cials abroad to work for the U,S.,
and that thure bave beon some defectlons,

5 The discumrsion then turned to the objectives of the
MONGOOSE program,  Mr. McNamara questioned whether we cannol separate
tiwe bullding up of agent assets within Cuba from actions that would
hurt the U,S. {n the eyes of world opinion, This led to the suge

gestfon by Ceneral Taylor that we should consider changling the
over-all objective from one of overthirowing the Castro ruglme to one
of causing fts visible failure.

In this context Mr. McCone then prasunted an aslternate
plan (called hereafter the "CIA varfant”) to the stepped-up Course B
~described by General Lansdale, which he waild had been prepared as a
result of the conclusion that stepped-up B would not o fact resulg
in the overthrow of Castro. He emphasized that the stepped-up plan
should not be undertaken unless the U.S, is prepared to accept
attributability for the necessary actions, includlng the ceventual
use of U.S, wilitary force. Hr. McCone safd that a steppedeup D will
risk dnviting an uprising, which might result dn a Hungary-type bloud
bath £f vasupported. Hot only would the U8, be blawed, but there
would also be o hiph noise Jevel in the press and eventually a situation
would be created whieh would require futervention.

i the other hatd, the CIA variant now proposed waald, in
Hr. MeCone's view, avold all of these danpers because (it would not
uvite an o uprising,  Apaln he repeated hils view that the U, 8, miuhL,
huwever, face a stronger Cuba in the future,
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6. The principal members of the Spocial Group felt, after
some discussion, that the CIA variant should be daveloped further
for consideration at next Thursday's mcoting of thae Special Croup.
Hr. HcCone was asked Lo stress cconomic sabotage, and to emphasizo
weasures Lo foment a Castro-oldline Commurifat split. It was
emphasized that any actlons under this plun must be 80 dusigned s
to avoid major attribution to the U,S,

. 7. Cenoral Lemnitzeritold the Croup that the Navy doecs not
wish Cuantanamo usod as « base for operatfonal activitivs, as
sugposted by ClA.  lHe sald that the othuer Chiefs have not yot given
an opinion on this but he thought that they would agroee with the

Havy, as ho himaclf docs. Thu view {s that this basc is tos {mporeant
to tha U,S, and too vulnerable to Cuban pressure to take the chance
of proveking Cuban reaction,  The State representatives agroed with
this view, ) '

8. Hr. Bundy mugpeated that a hard look be taken at the
possibility of support to selected Cuban exiles on a wtricely
“disengaged” Lasis; I other worda, should they be given covere
financtal and material support, with the {dea of sceing what they -
could generate on thefr own.

9. Mr. Rusk supgested that continued pressure should be
placed on Castro by keeplag fnterest fn the prisoner fssue siive,

10. Action to be taken:

. CIA to prepare a new version of {ts variant plan, ia
sccordance with the above-sumnarized discussion. This should be
ready by Wesnesday, August 15th.

Thumas A. Parrott

¢¢: CGeneral l.uusd;\lT
N e .‘l.“‘\u\!'l witin fett
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MELORANDUM FOR WILLIAM HARVEY, CIA
ROBERT HURYVITCH, STATE
CEN. REHIAMIN HARRIS, DEFLMSE
LON WILSON, USIA . : o

ey

@

From: DBrig. Cen. Lanadale Bc}

Subjcet: Vl‘.ltorr.a'to Course D

In compllqncc’vhh the dealres and audance exprenged in the
10 Aurust policy meetinn on Lsaration Lionnrooune, we will pracuco
an outline wi an vliarnate Couras 1 for oubmnisnsion.. Tho CLA paper
*Oacrational lan {ieduced Lifore) ! will be uscd as the starting
baslue. : ’ )

Since this 48 ta be a bara outline, to permit further policy
guldance to be weveloned, I Laolleve the papes need contaln only
a clatement of otijectives anu a Hat of hapluineniine netivitiea,
The Hist of activitien will be unacr the headines of: Jniellirence,
Political, Lconomic, toyeholornleal, aramilitary, and 2iliitary,

Vo will hold an Operatlonal Deprenentatives work svssion in
my office, at 1400 hours, Tuescay, 11 Auruot, to complote the
outline paper for submiosion. Each of you is o brina % copleu of
completed asoinncd work o thi% work rueslon, tu perinit cach ol
up to work from a {ull sct of dralts.

Fapees redquired iFom each OF You {01 LIo TUuesuay meetins:

- Mr. larvey: Intellizence, Falitical (splittinng the renime,
~ ‘ - ~ ), Feenomic {scbota~e, limited
“deception), and Paramilitary. Also, any suzgoations for inclusion
in othicr cections of the pancy, ‘ )

Ef.ll.‘:'.'.".‘".‘..‘.’.‘ Statciment of Oljectiven, Folltlenl, and
Feonoinic. Aluo, any suggostions fur inclunion ia othor scctlons
of the paper, '

RIS Dt B o D GTRRTIIOD 24 ¢ w @ P emema g

gomsy BHY BXCLUBED poow snyeeccsie
-t e o . .

[ AR

l B8 aent e ke .

].‘..[_.-:;..\.'.:.(‘. ) ”:W_\“

Vo ot
(‘:?5‘ e i

I'Kl\!‘ﬂ'\\ e ‘
e winit pubat i
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Gen. tiarris: Fconomie {limited deception), Paramilitary
{limited deception), and Military., Also, any suggestions for
Inclusion in uther sactione of the paper.

Me. .\‘/Hs_o_n_n‘ Paychological (including covort)., Also, any
osuppestions for inclusion in other soctlons of the paper.

2
e
o, s

. . ]
'“'“-...'. e o 4 §
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SECTIQNL L= KEMELIG

1. Operation Makilldis
a, Objoctiv~t  Sook to maintain maximum mobilizaiion of
Cuban Arrmad Forcos (FAR),
Lo Leanihio Gourses of hition
(1) Hisload Cuban authorities into bolieving prepara-
tion=s-arae being made for un invasion in the Clenfucgos-
Trinldad area, by:
(a) Interrogating Cuban refugees on the following
itens 1h the Cienfuogoz-Trinidad areas
4+ Peaches,
2+ Roads and trails.
3. Port facilities,
4, Military strengths,
5. Known friendly people.
6. Prominent personcgss. v
‘ (b Conducting survey to locate and recruit for
future usa, perséns&
' 1. As interpreters,
2. Faniliar with toat.channels, etc., to act
as pilots, ,
3. Capable of operating commercial radio
étations.
b, Capatle cof cperating public utillitivs,
(c) Conducting amphiblous oxercises in Southeast
US-CAribbeun-Lntin Amorican areas and giving wide
public dissemination to the OXGTCISQSv

(d) Circulate rumors in Cuba of lmpvndlnL invasion.

PROPERIY o
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2. Dparatdon Plesved
\B n. Obiectlyrt  Diasuptien of Cuban econcay. ‘
b Potifbhid foytaes oL Aqtdon |
(1) Fndaso svgar production in Cuba.
(c) Dastroy crops by fire or use of chemicals, ¢'P
(%) Inhibit crop grevth Ly sowing waribu seeds. . °
. (e) &abotaga sugar nldl machinexjy.‘ -
(d) Dostroy s‘upplies of cartons, bags and other
contalincrs for distrituting sugar.
(o) Sabotage vehlcine, reopds, railroads, shing,
cic,y, usod for havilan Igur.
(f) Causan spoilagt »>I' axport sugar enrouts for
delivery to purchasoar.
\9 ' (¢) At cane cuttis);: time plart rumor of high in-
tensity nuelcar fallcut frem Soviet nucloar shots
wani:ed down on Cuba duviag the rainy season., Has t>ond-
ency to adi;ere to cana ynd aspecially dangerous to
workers btoth in the fields and in tho mills. Even
supar will be conlaninnted. U3 diccovers fallout in
Fey West and southern Florida, but is of low c.r:*er and
a0t darcerous because was th‘a edps of the pattern. As
a rceult of the ai)ove, US survey is conducted and 1t
is deterained that Cube as iu the centsr of tho
pattern and speculates that intensity is such that
cuposurce for Lwo or tnree days partisularly in cansg,
to wniich 1t adhcres roudily, cculd Jewd ﬁoﬁcriws
\‘ effects, Publicn area of Jdangercus fallous as de=-
tcfu.nmd Ly this survey. Step Pan An flights to Cuba
dae to danger froa oxpesure to fallout. Conduct
zmrvc} of Cuantnnano. Dotewmina by ripzed 1r.stru-.
Fectit, Ul :1'.2::\"'1'::::i1‘|'..‘..' av "hot" sl hiv oo
wiched dovn, lNews potllelea throrize that fien

woagneen L Lo Cab ey vo sl dandne e te Co

Fe cataiies 0 padabae, bedied CRUPLL L. 0430 Nl s
thayw contariepn sl P13 rogehnd tha dapane . cn ooty
vy .
: oo TROPLRIYIT
s AN :u.‘ NRTILIRLA

Agabiant e P . . . ,
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U treana ey g
Coauander Cuanianamo prohlllt fichiing and tho conausption
of fish cuipht Qonelly.. Wavn 19 native ampleyoss of Lho
dongevs, Nesiil it in azvly U2 taats, lsi-nnds {n . pasific
thousht to Lo out ol danger were contsnminatad, that
natives hed to bo evettated and could not relarn for _
yoavs, |

(2). Dumy “scoft" Cudbin currency abt discount pricas.

(3) Pressure IHﬁ, IMT and GATL %o restirict Cuban
credivs (L), loans, ote. [nelst that US Alllos demand
casn payment £ar gocds - A waLLOT.

("3 Introduce countine v vutibn cards - gcsoline,
rood,'CIothing.. |

(5) Conduct selactied sacninge of othor:mujor Cuban
lindugtrles and puhbllec ﬁtillu!é: witﬁ priority altanticn’ -
bcing'giién to transportantion; comwunications, pewor
plants and utﬁlicios. 1 :abotaée_wonld ba undertslien

zzainst food sunplios, medicel facilities, or divectly

acainas. Lhe population of Cuba as such.

. potrolieu'n ahip- a‘"’

ﬁebts to CuS:- ;
(75_:ncourage rrigudly nations to itep charterin; ships
to Elec enuitrias for trads vitin Cuba.
(8) ix2rt infiucnce on .ricuddly countirles to stop

all tomamdda sod by Frobia : b
(43 b B wn sl os ™ H Wee W ok b s @

() Pay Cubhan cmployceﬁ at Guantaisao Nuval Base in

pesos, | R 0 *

N L
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3. Tclie all steps possiblo to asalst other Latin Amarizun

countries in euwni~mle pregreca, to increase cocntrast with

Cuba.

N~

: (V500
| | S PHOPEPTY oo,
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J. BOD ¢untinua wo develep and refine eontingency plansg &

ordur to Laita adiantage of any waleroesven bLiaaks.

2. DOD centinue to suppert éxn and other agsnclas to ithe
full extene of DCD capabilitieé as raquired,

3. Mute subotapo wvateriuls available to rosistanco elements
in Cula,

4, Creato climate of continuel 2larm - particnlarly at
night; crecate falso scenta hy rltusiun of team landings; nake

dumzy air drops.
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Ve Linabion JAT'NR
aideciiear The obloctive 1s to dismpt/disabio mili~
tary and cowncreial cencunlcaticns focilitieos in Cute.

b Congeni: This to bo accemplished bty tho clandestiro
1x*rcuuction of a "special" vacuum tulae ints sclcctad
corm:nications equipment. The tubo, which ia o7ailabdble,
i3 virtually undotectable inusmuch as Itz effcetiveness is
due to the insertion of a chemical compound in the base of
the tube, Tre chomicnl, vhen hcated becomesn o conductor,

whien cool a non =conductor,

AT
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e
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CTeY SELE,  SPECML

6, Operstion MV ORNSNOGGLEY

a. Ohjertdvesr To crash or force down Cuban MIG aircraft

witii an all weather intorcept cavability by communications

intrusion.
t. Congepkr

(lfCIOsely monitor HIG air/é}ound cemeunications for
the purposo of dotermininé frequency and torminology
usare for practice or real GCI oporatlicns.

(2) By usouor ovorriding transmitters and oither a
decoy aircraft or solid veather conditions, override
Cuban controller and have Cuban refugec bilot issue
instructions which run M1G out of fuel or towards Florlda,

Puerto Rico, Jamaica, & carrier, etc.

PROPEV LY 1
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1. Dagmallen tigepeddt Cnstra
. QObleckivar To discredit Lhe Castro/Communi t regimo.
be Losaible Conrmen Q[,&Quf\n

(1) Publicize tho failure of the Castro/Communist
regime to care for the héhlth‘of the Cubahs by:

(a) Plunting rumor of high lncidchcolcf malaria

due to the fallurz of the goveramert to carry out

adequate mosquitio control. |

(b) Newspapers in US piék up rumor, raviow.ﬁistory
of ycllow fever in Cuba a%d U3 part in stamping 1t
out."Call nﬁtchtion to other areas in Caribboan vheve
yellow fover occurs, o2iscuss possibility of travellers
from those countrics to Cuba bringing yellow fever to

_ Cuba, Perhaps ﬁloc personnal brought (¢ to Cuba.

() US publicly, for humanitarisn reasons, offem
érugs ond spray chemlicela. | |

(d)

(2) Increace przogram of information to Latin Amorizan
countries on the cvil.x of Castro's communist reglumc and
threat to thcmselven,

Lo e oo ‘ (3) Zncourage Dominican Republic to table tts cemplaint .
ory Cuban instigated subversion in 0A3 £0W - to the Ul later

(h) Exploit_DcanicAn Republic charcos of Cuban
fntervention,

(5) Make available to the Iaternational Harcotics '
Ccmmisslonwllmltud documentod ovideiico of Cuban o#portntiav
R B T A TR SR L | ‘.

(¢ In0"0n¥~ punlliciey of Y\')u Lpa Lulngrcndvr;d'by
b, jeople = bonod ey :L::L"w O ooz pony, sn;'!'

nat oo it

§ ! o
(L
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{7) Inecrease phblic::y on lack of freedom of speach
to c.:'it.:ciz.o Castro dictatorship and cormwmnism - lack
uf due process of law = fallure of Castro regime to hold
free clections wnd to rostoro Constitution of 1940.

(8) Emphaslze that the land has not really teen re-
distrituted io peasants under the Agrarisn Raform Law

bat that the porsants ero mure tenants ¢f the state.

* prOPER1Y ot ‘
g wiitit HUUSL TALE
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N 2. Cuoration Blseradit £5n.eBaving iog
u..gﬁtgu&h‘qx 10 1lscrodlt Ulno=-Juviet Bloc asslstance
prowtied to “astro/Communist regime,
b. Posiihe Covracs. of Azkicn |
(1) Sow dtlstrust amog Cuban pepulation of Sino-
soviet Bloe <3sistance provided Cuby hy:
(a) Planting rumo=a “hat can:ed moats being

supplicd to Cuba from Bloec uowitries is herse meat.
(b)

H Ny FROPEY s o

A1 GRTRTIR N BUESesr o ol Bue gy
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& VooOumyr vt Tyt
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g, Obig-ALlar tns ebjeative 13 %o create indicoiinns

® )

to “idel Cactro that his value to the revoiuticaary cause

has diminished to tho point whore plans are beine made
forhis "remdval." . _ -

‘be Concepts This to be accodplishcd by ‘he use of
intell'goncavmnans the crascendo inereasing until 1t

cutminetes in Castrots discovery o the wechanism or

hardwara,

Y.
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| a. Ol i iver To {ndizate to tho Cuban Government the

casc with vhich tholr intornational commenications channeols

can be cut, and domonstrate thoir reliznze on US comnuni-

cailors support.
b. Concent e Qneratieny
(1) Most rternational communicacions channels from
Cuba are routed throvgh New Orleuns, Key Wast, or Miami.
(2) Vith tho cooperation of Us commercial firms
arranpe for all Cubar, circuivs to be dlsrupted simule
Laneously,  Various logical rersens can be tiven, such
- as maintencnce, em:rgency, breax iﬁ cables, atmospheric
\.ﬂ conditions, or even "mai;ﬁown, tut we are checking,"
c.'Iugégiz ‘
(1) duch wction coull causa sueh consternation {n
tiat {¢ would probably rasalt in requests for 1ncreqsed
"Sloc aid" to provide sppropricte faci{lities ahd_capu-
bilities. This, at besﬁ, vould Ye a 3 to hhyear prior{ty
jroject, |
(?) The action would emnoansiza the seriousness with
which the Us views Cuba's current. affiliations and the
determinution to combat communist inf{ltration into tho

honlnrnorn,
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ﬁ 6. Opapaijon Donnty

a, Ol lcctiver Te provide inducements to Cuban citizcns
to overthrov the Cuban Communist Regine; to put pressure
en Cuban Comnunists by creoating distrust and disunity.

b, Cencapt of Operationg

(1) Oneration BOUNTY eatablishes a systenm of financial
revards, comw:nsurate with pesition and stature, for
k1lling or deliveriry clive knowvn Communiccs.

{(2) Revards range from two c2nts to 21 million and
aroe determined by tha position tho individuel concernoid
holds Jn the Communist hierarchy of Cuba.

{3) & reward will Yo paid tc.an individual upon .
ﬁ © presentation of a leaf.co, together wlth conclusive

prool of death and the pnrty/rpvol&tionnry wembership

card of the droensed or dallvary to designated locations

o known party/revoluticnacy manbers,

(L) Leaflets will bo dosigneld to Indicate phases.

For éﬁnny}c: The first loaflctz will contain oniy names

of Commuanist leaders; the next leaflets will revise the

names in%to chronological iistings; the naxt leaflete

will further revise the names by job, i1.0,, cell leader,
. inferimer, party nmembers, otc.y any of tho above or subsa-

Tquent loeafleis will aiounce e glsbune ol Wil Seweaidy,

how and where {t may be collected. -One final lcailet
\9 may ha deemed ndvlsnble_and that one announcing a .02¢
reward for tha delivery of Castro.

(6) & propoesed price list §s o3 follous:

a, Informer 5 20,000 - 5 5,000
b, Cell Loeader Lo,000 - 10,00
ey Vot e top L oo < ro.onn
g T et g et R BN
v Foreiron Commantal DUARTLE SN O
o Covernmant Uffictial 160,000« 55,000
T CLot SO
.;';;
e PROPY Y
by THE WHITE ey,

HY 50955 DunId:BE&Ejiﬁl Page 122



VUl SLbuis ovbbe . L ‘LneﬂthéL liUfﬂud
' 746000101 1 065

(7!.A national orgunization wilil t-~ costadlishea co
assure fesponsibility for dasign cnd deaivery of leaflots
£ad puymuni_or rewards, Tha.locntion of the organization
showla be fn or arourd Miami, Florida, nnd {t should
czteolish branches under sulitable cover an selected
néarby islands in the Carlbdean,

(3) Once this operation is implementvd, covert actions
hy US agents could be initisted to kidnap linown party
ranber,: tﬂnrehy instiliing confidence in the operation
alwoap the Cuban populace and apprchension among the

Cuoua hierarchy.

)
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7 ° ('l"k' T4 { ‘\_QL‘_--!)Q ..Q‘:&Qt
&, Cllectisat To induea elsnenie or ‘naividualz of the

Cuben nilitary to dofust with eguinment.

st Thin activils when properly planncd and

e G200z
sapicuentey has the offect o0 decrezeing military zapabilily.
In o otali.svian system the lumrediate roaction 1s increased

socurity acaosntaated by decreascd aclivity., It also creates

uavos ‘neecurtty and intelligence waencivs. Gould bo ac-

cnuaptinhica LY inteiligen.a noans und promise of revards,

~ .
o Wy,
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8. Gpemstlen MWlesn 0 - '
a. Oviereivar  Thy ohjoctlve 1e to dascroy confidence
In fael supyiled by the Soviet Mloc Ly indicating 1t s

contazinaced,

b Lopsepdr ihis tu be accomplished

AN
“l/. .“.‘
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5. Snoreblion Taik Jack

‘A, ONfentiLys Te esnvines the Castro rogimo fhat rosist-
ance is remagunizing within Cubay or to ereate the impres-
sion ut an agpropriats tima that a revolutionary but
acgally ecoastituted governmmnt has Loen establithed in

Cute and s requasting arsistance,

(1} Using saveral. automatin transmitters which can

ho oi#ctr;nically keyoud, make trunsmissions oh approprrate
HI" frequencles indicating cuncact with outside forces as
vel: us with groups inside Cuba.

(2) I'ie breandcas.s could be in clear text or in code
or a coubiuation., These could bo dosigned to indicate
establishinent of a provisional "Freae Governwent” and
mouncing suppers to ferces opposlng Castro without a‘
man ever going ashore in Cuba.

1) To avoid accuratc DI' or tranamissions they shoﬁld
Lbe limited to 30 éeconds in duration.

{h) Tranomissions would Y6 »re~isped. Contents would
be desipned to enable selectivity.

{5) The transnitter wiith untenna and internal power
source, musﬁ be fabricsted to employ appropriste camnou-
Slope and must be capable of a minloum of 10 trans-
missionyg, Desians for such equipmen§ are avallable and
‘thee deseribed capablalty {s within the current state of
the wrt,  Equipnent would have to bo especially fabri-
cotued, ull parts bovever are “sholf™ ttoms. Lead Llimo
1o congidored to be 060t te 90 days. Coss por unit 13
rated to ba aenrentte ety :e.céc te 72,700 cach,

(0Y A nuvwf readto Lraﬁ:u‘nhlwg nuvlpu {JR] nlnd avials -
LT PO O IR I S TE R SU UL B A B :uivarr o

S T T XTI T L S P PE St Y I S TENTRTILY S L

o) : S PROPE A1 o
VHE WL thova, o
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resubrergns,  This davico, called the "porpcise," could
be 'ured In conjunrction with tha equipmeni described above
Lé further enhance the objectiva. This would allow posi-
tionine o transmittars around thc entire lsland, if de-
sivedy or in lokes, watei reservolirs, rivers, etc.; where
discovery would be almost impossibie. V

(7) Devices could bo airdropped or physically placed.
“he fabricntod unit would e more effective and of simpler
constructlion {f it ware desipgnod to bu placed clandestine.
1y, for autoratic ercction of cho untehna after airdrop .
although not impossible, is difficult considering the
desired size of the unit,

C(£) With respect to slze and design of tha fabricuted
oshovdd br an mwl) a8 aractiosble and =§n be
d2sigred inlo a contalver resamuling local "Flora.”

(9) If approved, it s recommended that knowledge of
this operation be restricted to an absolute minimud

nunber of people,

prop Pty O
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10, Inerease program of Information to Latin American

countrics on the evils of Castrofs Communist regine and throat

to themselves,

i iy
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DocId:32423461 Page 128



Y

¥ . W |

\l" 31.0;1.‘-. Ui ceel 0'“. ‘Ilhl;;}a‘..e\u "‘.Ji“‘;'.dcl

. 7600010106732

SEeaTon g vV - i Thn

‘ 1. O~aig tien Svmentnize

ne

: u. Obiocti~as To secure symputhy of people in Western'

lemisphere fol hLardships being endorsed by the Cuban

populacas

‘b. Concopts

c. Pogsible ngrggi of Agtioen , I

(1) publicize shortage of food and consumer goods

To publicizo plight of Cuban populaco.

in Cuba,

" {2) Publicize shortdgo of doctors and scarclty of

madical treatment.

(3) Publicize lack uf froedom of speoch in Cuba.

-
-

pper Y
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S, For youe information aleo, In youe abbsence and
the attached snemorandun alveady el Leen dinteibated and in

ol
e

wWil.hiiamM K,
Chief, "Pack Foaon WY

view of tha poseilatily that thiag reripehit couis 1o tha Ve tos's
atleation, §ivlovaally Hovefod Walt Fihdae on the by,
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The Director

FROM: Joha A. McCone

I. No memorandum can be located covering tho August 10, 1962
meeting; howevar, it {s highly probable that onc exists,

2. Meetings of August 8 or 9, 1962, in the JCS Operations Room
(Pentagon) and August 10, 1962, in Secretary Rusk's Conforence Room -
ware for the purposs of considering stalf proposals for Phase i of opera~-
tion MONGOOSE. Thie operation was under the direction of General
Lansdalo, with Wm. Harvey hardling CIA participation (under FltzGerald).
At one of thesc moctings -- probably the moeting in the JCS Reom == 1
rocall a suggestion being made to liquidate top people in the Castro
regime, including Castro. 1 took immediate oxcoption to this suggestion,
stating that the subject was completoly out of bounds as far as the USG
and ClIA wure concerned and tha {doa should not be discussed nor should
it appear in any papers, as the USG could not considor snuch actions on

¢ moral or ethical grounds.

3. Immediatcly after the meeting, 1 called on Sacretary McNamara
personally and re-emphasized my position, {n which he heoartily agreed,
1 did this because operation MONGOOSE -- an intar-derarimental affair --
was undor the operational control of DOD through the JCS,
~ 4., At no time did the suggestion receive serious considoration
by the Special Group (augmented) nor by any individual responsible for
policy.

5. Through the years the Cuban problom was discussed in torms
such as “‘dispose of Castro,’ "remove Castro,* "knock off Castro,” etc.,
and this meant the overthrow of the Communist Government in Cuba and
tde replacing of it with a democratic regune, Terms such as the above
appear in mawy working PpeTs, memoranda for the record, otc., and, as
stated, all refer to a change in the Cuban Government,

ol

NT0 {
OBJEC“O OR ) i g o OTSTITE
NO AT\O ng\(\%w&m JEhn A, McC
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- 14 August 1962

MEMOR.ANDUM FOR: Deputy Diroctor (Plans)

SUBJECT i Operation MONGOOSE

1. Action. None. This memorandum is for your information.
4

2. Reforonce is made to our convarsation on 13 August 1962,

concerning the memorandum of that date from Conaral Lansdale,

Attached {s a copy of this memorandurn, excised {rom which are

four words in the second lino of the penultimate paragraph on '

page 1. Theso four words were "including liquidation of lcaders. ™

3. The question of assassination, particularly of Fidel Castro,
was brought up by Secretary McNamara at the meeling of the
Special Group (Augmented) in Sceretary Rusk's oifice on 15 August,
It was the obvious consensus at that meeting, in answer to a
comment by Mr. Ed Murrow, that this is not a subject which
has been made a matter of official record. [ took careful notes on
the comments at this meeting on this point, and the Special Group

{Augmented) is not expecting any written comments or study on
this point, ’

4. Upon rcceipt of the attached memorandum, [ called
Lansdale's office and, in his absence, pointed out to Frank Hand
the inadmissibility and stupidity of putting this type of comment in
writing in such a document. [ advised Frank Hand that, as f{ar
as ClA was concerned, we would write no document pertaining to

“this and woula Sariicipats in mo open meceting discussing it,

Istrongly urged Hand to recommend to Lansdale that he excise
the phrasc in question from all coupics of this mernorandum, ine
¢luding those disseminated to State, Defense, and USIA, Shortly
thereafter, Lansdale called back and left the meesage that

he agreed and that he had done so.
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8. For your information also, in your absence and since

. the attached momorandum already had been distributed and in ,
_ view of the possibility that this might come to the Director's
) . attention, I inforrnally briefed Walt Elder on the aboyo. .
- .' o ) - . . . . . o ../(/[AIA’//
. . . > . //_
L o , WILLIAM K. HARVEY
. ' o o~ Chief, Task Force W
Attachmaent S '

- Memo {r Gen Lansdale dtd 13 Aug b2 N . .

() s . .
‘C . T . e .

c T B D

C. L - .

i o o
e . ' . .
N . . P ] . iRy
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OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE
WATHMINOTON 13, 8.¢.

13 August 1962

MEMORANDUM FOR WILLIAM HARVEY, CIA <= ¢3
ROBERT HURWITCH, STATE
GEN. BENJAMIN HARRIS, DEFENSE

DON WILSON, USIA

From:

Brig. Gen. Lanndal@&

Subject: "Alternate Course B
Ty

In compliance with the desires and guldance expresscd in the
10 August policy mecting on Operation Mongoose, wo will produce
an oulline of an aliernate Course B for submlssion. The CIA paper
#"Operational Plan (Reduced Effort)" will bo used as the startlag

®

basis. .
¢

Since this is 1o be a bare outline, to permit further policy
' guldance to be devcloped, I believe the paper need contain only
a statement of objectives and a list of implementing activitics.
The list of activitics will be under tho headings of: Intelligence,
Political, Economic, Psychological, Paramilitary, and Military.
. We will hold an Operational Representatives work session in
my office, at 1400 hours, Tuecsday, 14 August, to complete the
" outllnc paper for submission. Each of you le to bring 5 copics of
completed assigned work to this work session, to permit each of

us to work from a {ull sct of drafts.

UMENT

Papers required from each of you for the Tucsday meeting:

Mr. Harvey: InteTligence, “Political {splitting the repgime,
L ’ _J, Economic {sabotage, limited
deccption), and Paramilitary. - Also, any suppgestions for inclusio

in other sections of the paper. -
' pol 0rsAn

BJECTION TO
TION AND/OR

A

RELEASE OF THIS DOC

q{f, & <‘4)

n

0

o M. ilurwnch: Statement of Objectives, l’olmca_l. and
Economic. Also, any suggestions for Inclusion in other soctions

CIA HAS NO
DECLASSIFIC

of the paper.,
EXCLULSD FRO AUTOUATIC
REGHALLNG: DOD DI 5200.10
DOLS 10T APPLY

0P SFCHET-ROTON S a3 3 p
PV G VRS o I{lu k4 5 4ned.
CPEMIAL HARDLING 2’1.119‘ flI?cu:mr'\t con.aln‘.n_____ .Ei(:'.m farian

LS itk
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Cion, Harriay KEconomic (limited decaption), Paramiiitary
. (limited decention), and Military. Also, any suggestions for
incluslion in other sections of the papur.

. Mr. Wilson: Pesychologlcal (including covert). Also, lhy
, suggestions {or incluslion in other sections of the paper.:

.

2
10P SECRET-NOFCEN |

[alilakal it N B R AN A NI AT Vol




13 April 19062

"HEMORANDUM FUR RECOID

SUBJECT: OQperatton Mongovsc

On Apeil 13, General Taylor discussed with highor authority
the Noapoowe mect fngs of April 11 and 12, reportiag the foulling
of Scorctaries Kusk and Mollamers that Lhe Mongoase program should
have no target date. Taylor poilnted oul the probabie purronnel -
problems whach would ardse Lf the schedule wure completuly W .
tndofintte, :

Taylor wan tnformed that we would have to itve with the
vonscquences ol no date, dotng the best we cun 1o bolster molivas
tiun, Taylor comuctutod that we can probably CafEy vut the first
plase as planncd, with a review of the situat ton about August 1,

Hipher authority faovore a strony effort to tecrutt Cubans
tor the Ul by Avay, He was told that o bew look §a bufng taavn and
tat by lowerang adintsefon stundards, we can do better than 10 Loe

peent .

taxwell D, Taylor

‘o distribution

PROM I o
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TOPL SHKCRET

Swmmary Record of NSC Standing Group Meceting No, 2763
Apml 23, 1963, %:00 I’AM -« Culia

The Lawds of the discunnion was a memoranduin preparad by Mr, Dundy
entitled "A Skheteh of the Cuba Alternativan, "

Sevretary MeNamara stated that before the group dincussod nuﬁuinucc.
it should conuider whether the present policy we are following would
produce amajor change in Cuba, Ho expressed his ficm view that
Castro's pusition over the short tarm wolld hinprove if we tnok no

“ activas other than thode now under way ot projected, 11 made clear

- his bellef that the elimdnation of the Cantro vepginme was o raspires
mvent and that, of otheren apread our prosent policy would not result

~ in ite duwaolall, wo shonld develap a propgrion for approval which would

- prodoce clangen acceptabile to ue, The program shooblil i ot vreat -
i sach a nitaation of Jissidence within Caba an to atlow the U, 5, 1o

e dne furce in support of anti-Costre forces without Leading to vetalia-
trun by the ULLIC on the Wanst,

« Mr, MeCone summarized information leading hiin to believe that

led Cazteots position in Cuba would be stroapes o yeoar or (wo years from

- pow than it is at present, Hoe expressed his Lelief taat prosent policy

<o would Lot canse amajor change in Cuba and that the Runsians coutld

<& provide sufficient aid and technical assistance tu purinit the Caban

~ ceunvmy to ramain sbout whore it is now ur slightly baprove,

Assistant Scoeretary Martin did not fully agree with the views of the
Secrvtary of Defenne or Mr, McCone with respect Yo the offect of
existing policy on the Castro repiine, e cited evidence to indicate
that prenent tncahsures are Cc‘il,l,lin,; the Cubun cunouiy, leading to
shavtapes, Tack of sparve pacts, aed even safficient food te peainit

full rations for Cubaa anilitiag Me, Mactin saw no powsababity of petting

Coantoo to defoot foom the USSR, TTe said there s o vy o finance

Caba g the trasncdtion period antil Casnteo, Ly S decda, had peuved
that hee Ladd Laokon Das fies with the UnSRKR, e wand, for viatnple,
(:n,;.}jrn::.:. 1_.."“.”'! n‘t".‘n'h' wpproeve the "'.lu'.\l’ (‘\libl'l foor vt '\l‘ly l';)u-l,‘.')
to aeonba vollapee of the Coluon economy vat Too e oo the R0 gl
ot yot aanded Ly the U5, Fartheomore, he said Cantvo was the kil

ol an whoanight make proaaniees and not heop thamn, d, el Lo did ot

TONT
OOB\}EC D’OR . o e l
G‘A&AP%S\%CN\ON D%%\.!NENT FOP S ECRET
\EASEOF




stay Lought, Thu possibility of pernuading Cantro to lrave Cuba was
not feanible becanne Castro was a trae ruvoluti narcy who could naot he

induced 1o give up his revelation,
The Attorney General proposdd threo atudias:

a. A lint of incaguren wa would taka folluwing vontinguenclos

such aw thy duath of Castro or the shooting duw® of w t)-2,

. ] . ¢
b, A program with the objective o{ ovurthrowing Casteo in

eighteun months,

¢, A program to caune as mneh troublo as we can for Conununist

Cuba during the nest eiphteen montha,

Uanler Secretary 1all stated the view that we should ot Took at Cuba
Trwm the pant of view of Cuba alune, 1o gaid the Cabun problesm was
a qeart of oure vebdions with the USHIL and with our plobal Latthe aygainst
Convnunist avgros cun,  Jle veped that ear polivy tuaard Cuba always
Le hept in this porspetive, Tha withdrawial of Soviet forces from Cuba
and the Bimappeasrance of the Sevict prescnce in Cuba was ol inajor hime

porisndg to us,

USIA Director Murrow stated his view that we nueed promptly a state-
snsent of what we would think was an acceptable punrt-Castro Cuba,

Sceretary lon raised certain questions as 1o what kind of a Cuba
we conld live with if it wee ne loager vun by Castro o' ticd to Muncow,
fle said that Ameeican companics had written otf their expropriated
pupaf rupoiiics in. Cata but the quuention rentained as to who would
vin thne prujcs i in the eveot Castro amnd Consroeainan disappeared

in Cabiy,

There wan o daiscansion un what we would Jdo for o om-Connnaniag
o nboa araed awhoal svee veealdd Juto et Castro to defeot S the UnSR, Theee
1.

wprpvat v o b e diffiring vicws as 1o whoether vounoaic naranures
i e take woald wreok the Cubyon euonoiny o wioaothher the uniy senult

whsald e to raine the wont o thae Pl ol doaintaisaing Culag,

"




YO SECRET

Me, Sorensen listed the seven vhjectives ralsed at the saiting as

follows:

a, lmprove our prouent coursa of action by doing coma things

that wa arg net now dJdoing,

b, Apreas onanilltary responsas which wa should make to con-=
wich as the shooting down of a U-2plane,

tingencics,
Develop a program to gat rid of Castro,
Maearures (o dinrupt the ceonomy of Cuba,

A propgram to Luluce Sovict withdrawal,

The Jetacdanent of Cuba {roimm AMMoucow,

amn of support for dinaident clements in Cuba,

ge A progr

¢ points would be a statement of our vicws as Lo

Overeiding all thes
we would want to sce in Cuba post-Casiro,

the wind of a ropgimne

Nromley Smith




TSabmitted by:  Gregory Fo Trevertun
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IPTERVIEW WITH RICHARD GOODWIN . A ‘L‘ IS SURMEE S 'y
x o wbusou it

Doteus May 27, 1973 o Time: 10:00 a.m.

Flace: . Goodwin's residence, 1536 32nd St. NW

Participants: Sel. Con. = David Aaron, Rick Inderfurtth, Grep Treverton

et Butedbaonnee Actbsitivs dn Latln asering

During the 1960 Prenidential campaign, Coodwin did fufqh;n
policy work tor John Kennedy, speclalizing tn Latin America. After the |

achoe 8 Bea b wweveed Foter Ehee Whilto e to handle Latin Awerica, During

Titat ot pod he wpoke with U Fresldent about o Latln Amerlean matter

¥n the average once a day.  Coodwin left the White House 4o the fall of

Y937, Wecomtag beputy Asristant Sccretary of State for later-Amurican

-

Aldagts undor, 1irst,

Robert Woodward .m‘d then Fdwin Martin., After

(g-'(Hn,;» for the Peace Corps, Goodwin was brought back to the White

(Heoune bi)' rresidont Jobnson, 1n Lhe spring of 1464, atter the Panswa

Corinis. AL that time, however, he did not speclalize on Latin America,

ﬁu-lv-ld writing specches for Johnson. He left the Mministration late

N .

in 1965,

i.

In penerad, Goeodwin bad not heard sech specttic talk of an-

matiatton, althwueh it would not have nurprised him i1t had gone

i e ment dotnd Ohe epectfie instance snowhich he had e talkoel
enannaat g Lasntro.  AlTor the Bay of Pogno g Cuba dasi forve wans

catatdinhed, $iral vhaired by Paul Sitse aand then by Gootwan in bis

Cupat ity an White Houne Stall Opfiver. Al g mect ing o! the Tank Poroe,

held ot the .‘il:nu'lw;'.s‘r{:‘.cn’., Mohamata supgpested Ppetving rod ot l'..‘mlrn,f

comeone From the CLA, perbaps Biseell; then anked 00 Holanara meant




"Executive Action." HeNamara responded that he did anq stronncd hig
intercat in the fdea. However, Coodwin did not Sr(ng the topic up later
in the meeting alter HoNamara loft., To Goodwin, the {dea wasn not roason
able even apart from morgl objections, for the Bay of Piga had nhow& tha
Cuba wasn p;ll{!cully wtable; énn(ru would merely have beon roplacoed
with Raul or with Che Guevara, both worse than Castro. Somowhat later,
CouduldV;Jt {n un an Inl}rvxcw Tad Sculc had with Kepeody in whilch th.

Leosident pledged not to kill Cantro.  Szule reported that pledpe in an

WYLicle in Exquite. When he [fntshed his period as Chatrman ol the Cuba

Fank Force, vuodwin wiole o memo recommending that the Unlted States

[ ¢f .
let Castro alone; anvibhing the Untted States did to him could only but-
Lrens hils posltion o latin Amertva,

Durtﬁ“ lign llmc:ul the State Department, Goudwin met wvery
¢evk or so with L. €. King. Chivt ol the Western llemlsphere Divisnfon
@f the CIA, and King never mentioned a plan to ansassinate Cawtro. Nor
‘Gid Robc;t Kennedy ever mention such a plan Lo Coudwin when GCoudwin
Fourked tor Kennedy, fn 1906 and 1967,

Coodwin Jdid believe, however, that the Unfted States was ine

volved, at Jeast indva&(ly, fn the suecesstul plot on Trajoile', Lite.

'l.mrin;; Lhe Bisenhower Administrat fon, the Unfted States had St ed
diploenat o telativnae with Trajeado and wttemnned o bnolate fhae Dot
Hepab o hete wete Do guent seports Coad Teajilla w.:;;" abual to be ane
tanninated, but .. :x-\...;:-‘.ln.ll Pon never Caane o1l In favt, the BeveThis
Medtl Wan Lutprined when gt pevurrets HenryDearborn, the Aerican Consal
.itl Sante Domiogo, ol been ol paed Wb sty dn contact with ant j-
Trudalle turcen, Prior to the dusanniinatbon, e had transtereed some

Woedpons, presutably bandpue, to those torcoea,  Goodwin sinpected that

i




the Presi{dent probabl'y did notbknw of thu“uun transf{er, Sut hc‘u’ld
that the assansination and the U.S. role v—(i.h faafioct to {t wou ld have
come aw n& ;ufpriuc to the Prestdent. Ho doubted that the ClA ¢ven
unuld have had 1o cloar the tranvar. although a gencral yullcy of that
‘mort’ ulghl havu bcon pa-ucd by the Speocial Cruup.

vaqqdulu'rcportcd no pthurrmuul(on'uf,nﬂuunuinntlnnﬁ.  in fact,
he nafd ﬁviuuqa_hvard a CfA man say that nnununlnatlun'uau a ﬁnd ldcu
héc-uu.v whice n(algcd.‘ u' twvot: “ended., However, a0 agent {n “thie fluld
nﬁhl r«-;;.iid kil:‘lvltu:'u'ul one wert of ancther as vlthlu hln. minnion - ln

p‘(ﬁmur(lux e pelftical factien over another.  And of coutne mumeone

r - . . N .
®iglht beve potten carricd away, It was ¢lear from tha fay of Figs that

the ClA remetines acted without, of oven apafnst, fastructions (e,

Qﬁ briugtay Batinta followers fntu the Bay of Ptg& {avasion team}. In

guncral, lLatin Aucrican work sceemed to attract the worst persoanel (o

411 \-‘aslunglvon...;-,cuclcs including the CIA,

<
N (.l:\ v owtivitdes fa Bra*li'

iudwin knew Tletle of CIA activities {n Brazil, The Unlted

States had r.(l'an_iy buched Quadros and pever liked Goulart.  lu the
peried vciuxé lvﬂa. the U.3, gave pulitical support to anti-woealart
l-tcli;u;-_.: Todlowers o Rubitachek and even to the-Fut L;\m i the
u‘h-u._l'i.-:u et Theeant s e Ul :I..s(i freen luvu.',vn
fof Lt ? Yealn aid "t'--l'.u_n.lt.:y' wpentl .;m“!. deral

LTI & FY lu‘xl’i!;u‘y side, Walters u.‘m [ SUTISHYL it’--ln‘ Keonttige

Lo keop w o weitant witho the Mrastbian milltary,  How ool turther

Q.‘ultcru‘ activitaies might have exteoded Goodwio dld not ‘,\u\-.;._
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ClA Actlvitics in Chile:

The Kennedy Adminiatration decided that left wing democratic
fotces dn Latin America were the only means of combatiing communiag
faf luence and promoting development §n the reglon. Ihnt decinion was
applted to Chile, and the U.8. switched ftw support from the counscrva-
tive Alessandt i, Coodwin rat in on mecetings of the Spectal Group only
rately, only 11 Latin Ametica wore the subject of the meeting.  As be
L and . N
tomenbered 11, the proposaln that came to the Special Group were penera

v-
- ostatements, polivy papetn, not descriptions of reciplents of noupport or

<
cordultn. In
¢

(e with the poltcy, mupport was given to left democratt.

Lolitical clemente,  The ULS, certtalnly provided assistance to the

e-‘hrl-(x.ni Boewoctats an the 19606 coections, but Goodwin did not bnow

Gow much. The fdpare of $20 millton, vent foned b>‘/ stern, Jid nol seem

-
fnconcedvable Lo Guudwin, He contested, however, the assertion that
-

the Chtlean election was the most intenfely watched election in Washing-

S . .
ton since the 1958 Ttalion campaipgn,  From his vantage point fn the

White fouse §1 did not scevw BO,

the Julinson Administration:

Jolmeon (sted lesn about Latin Americia than had Bennedy--

P Seadeo==and HO knew ooy aboul cover?

Juliison was dnterented only

wotown dn the 1o yaon, Thernas Toaan wan et Lo tan Lat e e

policy, althou, s the Froenident Jid become gt ive du Ul puu.r

1 Dominlean Yeoubiie, Loodwin saw o sharp

Fattama atad then e

0 So Undted States” poltey winder Mann. Maan napported the milit

conservative clerents b Litin Anertvan societies, amd American

3461 Page 147
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Srihgy

for left democratic reform ended. Goodwin professed himwelf purzled
Ly Jolinson's assertion that he had discovered-a "murder incorporated”

tn the Caribbean,  The only apecific fustance Johuson ever cited wan

Trujtllo, yet Johuwson had koown about the Trujillo assansination from
the vory begfuning and so could hardly have "discovered” ft aftor ho

became Presidont,

Covert Operat fons and Counterineutpency:
When asked abiout the ethos surrounding covert actions during
L ’ "
the Feonedy Adninistratfon, Coodwin responded that the major cophasin

Kel

{,n counterfnsurgency, not covert actlon.  There wan certainly oo
dsluctunce to use covert actlea, Lut no one belleved that American
w=hjectives could be secured throuph U, Counler inaul ey was nomes
q}ﬂnu ditferent. A good deal of money was spent tralning police throug
c .

A1D, such wmore wan spent throupgh the Pentagon equipping Latin American

-

r;llllarics. and there was as well some CLA activity. AL Lhest potn‘t.

-~

e
'an U.S. really believed that the communists could not get clected to

power and that the threat was subversion. Paramilitary vperations
connidered by the Special Group (counterinsurgency).  Latin

AT deale atters were connidered there, and dn o sone ways Latin

A aowan Conwddoered o kind ol training groeund for Southeast Asia,

Googa ittt believed that tn o Ulbhy counteritinut,ete v el torts tnde L1t

Sl b . catne uloevents o Latin Anorica, Cutrie vould not

B

Socane provide support Lo pueribla movements i Soath Anerica

Wilhonl wubatant .l

emuvrmcmh thiot Secan had Tittle dadipenous napport,

suppett o the Soviet Undon, and the puertlly




UIIERVIEW AND 19230ING

In syesponne to o question about NSAM'h, Goodwin noted that
I i L]

these vame outl of Uhe Bamdy w5 o, wiey. o, ol e for:
R [ .

LR TR T S I S vament s, They were both pencral aod, og

DR . . : i L wapportedt

Rennedy vanted Lo htow the detai s of American activities in

Y. PO B IR

. .
Sonnbern beltoved 0t amposatble to contros the det vt g

ot
pepes it st sens Wit hout becoming pnvolved o thear g

PRI Bhat s tegaiied s oan g tive Conpleasntoaal oo b R bare,

abormie g, TN B G SR

tlesd b e fade

LT B T e o cated Lo Congere s,

cant idence an omen @il o not dog NESTITI

Terquul gt

tntervivwed, Goodwin ment Doned

toned anoa kit
e Fis
R TS N

Praon Yead beva ddntere o

Ui it R EEIYRLR SR U N SN
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In Yespense to 4 question about NSAM'n, Goodwin noted {lat

PSR FTT R BUL LA S

e Bundy s, i

They were both pencral aod,

vt b apparte o ant oo HEAS

of Amerfedan activities on Latin

P v tive ot ensoaenal o

Pt ﬁml; IR TEN IR SAPTIN TR B O e -

ettt ted botie Lo Jecide

et cated to Congre. ., a0

vonfidence an omen Wil bt de Lot it paenald

to Le ntervivwed, Goodwin ment Soned

Meass o Tunctioned an a0 ktnd of tessad ates

cipht tal

th the FRIL Gotacn an Paerio

ey, .nthl’}—'i‘lf. fad f./nl{ . i . HEEY
Gl hat Neaon had beco dntere oot Lo e Doy !
. i i
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